**Appendix 'C'**

April 2019

|  |
| --- |
| **Contents** |

**Page**

Burnley District Summary 2

Chorley District Summary 8

Fylde District Summary 14

Hyndburn District Summary 20

Lancaster District Summary 26

Pendle District Summary 32

Preston District Summary 37

Ribble Valley District Summary 43

Rossendale District Summary 49

South Ribble District Summary 55

West Lancashire District Summary 61

Wyre District Summary 67

**Burnley District Summary**

|  |
| --- |
| **Key Facts** |

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| group-01 | Increase of 20.21% in Burnley 16-18 year old cohort over the period 2019 up to and including 2029, compared to 18.04% in Lancashire and 22.76% nationally. Increase of 8.63% between 2019 to 2022, equating to 251 young people |
|  |  |
| icon-01 | Deprivation is a significant problem in the district. Burnley is the 17th most deprived district in the country, out of 326 district and unitary authorities, according to the IMD 2015 |
|  |  |
| business-01 | Average figures for December 2018 to February 2019 show a combined NEET and not known percentage of 11.0%, which equates to 220 young people aged 16 and 17 |
|  |  |
| diploma-01 | Average Attainment 8 score for Burnley residents is 40.0, compared to 46.7 for Lancashire and 44.5 nationally. Average Progress 8 score is -0.29, compared to -0.09 for Lancashire and 0.00 nationally |
|  |  |
| sort-up-or-sort-down-couple-of-arrows-01 | From 2016/17 to 2017/18, participation by Burnley residents in 16-18 FE, 19-24 EHCP, SSF and Academy provision and 16-18 Apprenticeship starts has reduced by 7.6%, compared to a 4.4% reduction for Lancashire |
|  |  |
| classmates-01 | By gender, overall participation was 47.2% female and 52.8% male |
|  |  |
| agreement-01 | By ethnicity, overall participation was 76.6% White, 20.0% Asian/Asian British, 1.8% Mixed/Multiple Ethnic Group, 1.2% Other Ethnic Group and 0.4% Black/African/Caribbean/Black British |

|  |
| --- |
| **Key Review Findings** |

|  |
| --- |
| **2017/18 Key Stage 4 Performance** |
| * Outcomes for both Attainment 8 and Progress 8 continue to be notably below both the Lancashire and national averages and must be addressed as a key priority * The Attainment 8 score is the lowest across all the districts in Lancashire and the Progress 8 score is the joint lowest * The percentage of residents achieving a grade 9-4 in GCSE English and maths is the lowest across all the districts in Lancashire |
| **Overall Participation** |
| * The reduction in overall participation by Burnley residents is significantly greater than the overall Lancashire reduction * All routes have seen a reduction in participation. For Burnley residents, the most significant being a 26.1% reduction in SSF and Academy participation |
| **Raising of the Participation Age** |
| * Whilst there has been an increase in the proportion of 16-18 FE students following a full time programme, at 84.7%, this remains below the Lancashire average of 91.2% * Participation on a full time programme has increased for 19-24 EHCP students to 87.9%, compared to the Lancashire average of 79.9% * Burnley is one of four districts to see 100% of SSF and Academy students undertaking a full time programme, compared to the Lancashire average of 98.1% |
| **English and Maths Condition of Funding** |
| * 3.3% of 16-18 FE students did not meet the English and maths condition of funding, which is the highest proportion in Lancashire * 97.0% of 19-24 EHCP students met the condition of funding, which is notably above the Lancashire average of 91.4% |

|  |
| --- |
| **Summary of District Factors** |

* The ONS 2016-based Subnational Population Projections show that, over the period 2019 up to and including 2029, the 16-18 year old cohort in Burnley is set increase every year, apart from 2027 and 2029. The overall change is an increase of 20.21%, which equates to 589 young people and compares to the Lancashire increase of 18.04% and the national increase of 22.76%
  + The period 2019 to 2022 shows an increase of 8.63% in the 16-18 year old cohort, which equates to 251 young people
* Deprivation is a significant problem in the district. According to the English Index of Multiple Deprivation (IMD) 2015, Burnley is the 17th most deprived district in the country out of 326 district and unitary authorities
  + Of the 15 wards in Burnley, 12 are in the top 20% most deprived in the country and seven are in the top 10%
* Burnley residents aged 16 and 17 account for 7.9% of the Lancashire 16 and 17 year old cohort
* The average figures for the period December 2018 to February 2019 show that 73 young people from Burnley aged 16 and 17 were not in education, employment or training (NEET) and this amounted to 3.7% of the total cohort. In addition, 146 young people aged 16 and 17 were classed as not known and this amounted 7.3%. The combined NEET and not known percentage for this period is 11.0%
* Based on NOMIS statistics, the qualification levels held by the working age population in Burnley are as follows (Lancashire figures in brackets): 34.2% (33.2%) at NVQ 4 and above; 48.5% (54.3%) at NVQ 3 and above; 73.6% (75.9%) at NVQ 2 and above; 85.0% (87.6%) at NVQ 1 and above; for those with other qualifications, the sample size is too small to provide a reliable estimate, compared to 5.7% in Lancashire; and 9.3% (6.7%) with no qualifications

|  |
| --- |
| **2017/18 Key Stage 4 Performance** |

Attainment 8 and Progress 8 are the two key measures that schools are judged against. Attainment 8 shows how well pupils have performed in their eight best subjects at GCSE and Progress 8 shows how much progress pupils made between the end of KS2 and the end of KS4.

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
|  | **Average Attainment 8 Score** | **Progress 8** | | |
| **Average Score** | **Lower Confidence Interval** | **Upper Confidence Interval** |
| Burnley Residents | 40.0 | -0.29 | -0.37 | -0.21 |
| Lancashire Residents | 46.7 | -0.09 | -0.11 | -0.06 |
| England Residents | 44.5 | 0.00 | - | - |

* For Attainment 8, the average score for Burnley residents is notably below both the Lancashire and national positions. Burnley has the lowest Attainment 8 score across all the districts
  + 53.8% of Burnley residents achieved a grade 9-4 in GCSE English and maths, compared to 66.1% in Lancashire, 62.9% in the North West and 64.4% for the state funded sector in England. Burnley has the lowest percentage of residents achieving a grade 9-4 in GCSE English and maths across all the districts in Lancashire
* For Progress 8, the negative progress made by Burnley residents is statistically significant and is worse than both the Lancashire and national positions. Burnley has the joint lowest Progress 8 score across all the districts in Lancashire

|  |
| --- |
| **Participation by Burnley Residents** |

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
|  | | | **Burnley** | **Lancashire** |
| **2015/16** | FE | 16-18 | 1,812 | 21,120 |
| 19-24 EHCP | 20 | 269 |
| SSF and Academies | | 376 | 4,950 |
| 16-18 Apprenticeships | | 333 | 3,641 |
| **Total** | | **2,541** | **29,980** |
| **2016/17** | FE | 16-18 | 1,694 | 20,017 |
| 19-24 EHCP | 34 | 349 |
| SSF and Academies | | 314 | 4,543 |
| 16-18 Apprenticeships | | 263 | 3,600 |
| **Total** | | **2,305** | **28,509** |
| **2017/18** | FE | 16-18 | 1,621 | 19,734 |
| 19-24 EHCP | 33 | 359 |
| SSF and Academies | | 232 | 4,103 |
| 16-18 Apprenticeships | | 244 | 3,064 |
| **Total** | | **2,130** | **27,260** |
| **% change from 2016/17 to 2017/18** | | | **-7.6%** | **-4.4%** |

EHCP – Education, Health and Care Plan

16-18 Apprenticeships relates to starts in the relevant academic year

Participation by education and training routes from 2016/17 to 2017/18:

* 16-18 FE participation has reduced by 73 and accounts for 8.2% of all the 16-18 FE participation by Lancashire residents
* 19-24 with EHCP participation has reduced by one and accounts for 9.2% of all 19-24 with EHCP participation by Lancashire residents
* SSF and Academy participation has reduced by 82 and accounts for 5.7% of all SSF and Academy participation by Lancashire residents
* 16-18 Apprenticeship starts have reduced by 19 and account for 8.0% of all 16-18 Apprenticeship starts by Lancashire residents
* In terms of overall participation by gender, a district breakdown by education and training route is shown in the table below:

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
|  | **16-18 FE** | **19-24 with EHCP** | **SSF and Academies** | **16-18 Apps** | **Total** |
| Female | 770 | 12 | 123 | 100 | **1,005 (47.2%)** |
| Male | 851 | 21 | 109 | 144 | **1,125 (52.8%)** |
| **Total** | **1,621** | **33** | **232** | **244** | **2,130** |

* In terms of overall participation by ethnicity, a district breakdown by education and training route is shown in the table below:

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
|  | **16-18 FE** | **19-24 with EHCP** | **SSF and Academies** | **16-18 Apps** | **Total** |
| Asian / Asian British | 362 | 3 | 52 | 8 | **425 (20.0%)** |
| Black / African / Caribbean / Black British | 6 | 0 | 1 | 1 | **8 (0.4%)** |
| Mixed / Multiple Ethnic Group | 32 | 1 | 4 | 2 | **39 (1.8%)** |
| Other Ethnic Group | 12 | 1 | 12 | 0 | **25 (1.2%)** |
| White | 1,209 | 28 | 163 | 232 | **1,632 (76.6%)** |
| Not known | 0 | 0 | 0 | 1 | **1**  **(0.0%)** |
| **Total** | **1,621** | **33** | **232** | **244** | **2,130** |

|  |
| --- |
| **16-18 FE Participation Summary** |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| location-map-01 | Provision is accessed in 16 local authority areas and 92.7% (1,502) of Burnley residents accessing 16-18 FE provision are doing so at Lancashire based providers. Outside of Lancashire, the main area being accessed is Blackburn with Darwen at 5.7% | |
|  |  | |
| university-01 | Provision is being accessed at 29 providers. The main providers being accessed are Burnley College at 69.1% and Nelson and Colne College at 17.0% | |
|  |  | |
| sort-up-or-sort-down-couple-of-arrows-01 | The main changes to where provision is being accessed are: 40 more students at Burnley College, 25 fewer at Training 2000 Ltd, 23 fewer at Nelson and Colne College and 19 fewer at NLTG | |
|  |  | |
| classmates-01 | 52.5% of students are male and 47.5% are female; participation by females has reduced by 55 students and by males has reduced by 18 | |
|  |  | |
| presentation-01 | 72.7% of students are following a full time programme and 12.0% are following a programme of 450+hrs, which is for those aged 18 and over and who do not have high needs | |
|  |  | |
| microscope-01 | The main sectors being accessed are Preparation for Life and Work at 37.1%; Science and Maths at 18.5%; and Languages, Literature and Culture at 8.9% | |
|  | | Compared to 2016/17, there are 48 fewer students at level 3 |
|  | | Compared to 2016/17, there are 46 more Asian students participating and 122 fewer White students |

In addition:

* 96.7% of students met the condition of funding for English and maths
* 1.6% of students have an Education, Health and Care Plan
* 1.5% of students are classed as having high needs

|  |
| --- |
| **19-24 with EHCP Participation Summary** |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| location-map-01 | Provision is accessed in four local authority areas and 90.9% (30) of Burnley residents aged 19-24 with an EHCP accessing provision are doing so at Lancashire based providers | |
|  |  | |
| university-01 | Provision is being accessed at six providers. The main providers being accessed are Burnley College at 66.7% and Nelson and Colne College at 21.2% | |
|  |  | |
| classmates-01 | 63.6% of students are male and 36.4% are female | |
|  |  | |
| presentation-01 | 87.9% of students are following a full time programme | |
|  |  | |
| agreement-01 | 84.8% of students are from a White background and 9.1% are from an Asian background | |
|  |  | |
| microscope-01 | The main sector being accessed is Preparation for Life and  Work at 70.2% | |
|  | |

In addition, 97.0% of students met the condition of funding for English and maths.

|  |
| --- |
| **SSF and Academy Participation** |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| location-map-01 | Provision is accessed in four local authority areas and 94.8% (220) of Burnley residents accessing SSF and Academy provision are doing so at Lancashire based providers | |
|  |  | |
| university-01 | Provision is being accessed at 12 providers. The main providers being accessed are Thomas Whitham Sixth Form at 33.2%, Accrington St Christopher's C of E High School at 25.4% and Clitheroe Royal Grammar School at 19.4% | |
|  |  | |
| sort-up-or-sort-down-couple-of-arrows-01 | The main changes to where provision is being accessed are 39 fewer students at Thomas Whitham Sixth Form and 21 fewer at Bacup and Rawtenstall Grammar School | |
|  |  | |
| classmates-01 | 53.0% of students are female and 47.0% are male; participation by female and male students have both reduced by 41 | |
|  |  | |
| presentation-01 | 94.4% of students are following a full time programme and 5.6% are following a programme of 450+hrs, which is for those aged 18 and over and who do not have high needs | |
|  |  | |
| microscope-01 | The main sectors being accessed are Science and Maths at 45.9%; Social Sciences at 16.0%; and Languages, Literature and Culture at 9.3% | |
|  | | Compared to 2016/17, there are 75 fewer students at level 3 |
|  | | Compared to 2016/17, there are 45 fewer Asian students and 42 fewer White students participating |

In addition:

* 98.3% of students met the condition of funding for English and maths
* 0.9% of students are classed as having high needs

|  |
| --- |
| **16-18 Apprenticeship Participation Summary** |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| university-01 | In 2017/18, Burnley residents aged 16-18 started apprenticeship provision at 36 providers. The main providers being accessed are Burnley College at 42.2%, Nelson and Colne College at 14.3%, NLTG at 7.4% and Training 2000 Ltd at 7.4% | |
|  |  | |
| sort-up-or-sort-down-couple-of-arrows-01 | The main change to where apprenticeships are being accessed is 25 more starts at Burnley College | |
|  |  | |
| classmates-01 | 59.0% of apprenticeship starts are male and 41.0% are female; starts by male apprentices have increased by 12 | |
|  |  | |
| C:\Users\srawsthorne002\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\Temporary Internet Files\Content.Word\teamwork-01.png | 35.7% of apprenticeship starts are aged 16, 25.4% are aged 17 and 38.9% are aged 18; starts by 16 year olds have increased by 21 and by 17 and 18 year olds have reduced by 21 and 19 respectively | |
|  |  | |
| medical-history-01 | 11.1% of apprenticeship starts consider themselves to have a learning difficulty and/or disability and/or health problem | |
|  |  | |
| microscope-01 | The main sectors being accessed are Engineering and Manufacturing at 32.4%; Business, Admin and Law at 16.8%; and Retail and Commercial Enterprise at 14.3% | |
|  | | Compared to 2016/17, there are 11 fewer starts at Advanced level and 10 fewer at Intermediate level |
|  | | Compared to 2016/17, there are 14 fewer starts by White apprentices |

**Chorley District Summary**

|  |
| --- |
| **Key Facts** |

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| group-01 | Increase of 27.60% in Chorley 16-18 year old cohort over the period 2019 up to and including 2029, compared to 18.04% in Lancashire and 22.76% nationally. Increase of 13.77% between 2019 to 2022, equating to 493 young people |
|  |  |
| icon-01 | Deprivation is not a significant problem in the district. Chorley is the 186th most deprived district in the country, out of 326 district and unitary authorities, according to the IMD 2015 |
|  |  |
| business-01 | Average figures for December 2018 to February 2019 show a combined NEET and not known percentage of 9.0%, which equates to 205 young people aged 16 and 17 |
|  |  |
| diploma-01 | Average Attainment 8 score for Chorley residents is 49.5, compared to 46.7 for Lancashire and 44.5 nationally. Average Progress 8 score is 0.05, compared to -0.09 for Lancashire and 0.00 nationally |
|  |  |
| sort-up-or-sort-down-couple-of-arrows-01 | From 2016/17 to 2017/18, participation by Chorley residents in 16-18 FE, 19-24 EHCP, SSF and Academy provision and 16-18 Apprenticeship starts has reduced by 3.3%, compared to a 4.4% reduction for Lancashire |
|  |  |
| classmates-01 | By gender, overall participation was 47.6% female and 52.4% male |
|  |  |
| agreement-01 | By ethnicity, overall participation was 90.1% White, 4.3% Other Ethnic Group, 2.8% Asian/Asian British, 2.1% Mixed/Multiple Ethnic Group, 0.4% Black/African/Caribbean/Black British and 0.3% Not Known |

|  |
| --- |
| **Key Review Findings** |

|  |
| --- |
| **2016/17 Key Stage 4 Performance** |
| * The outcome for Attainment 8 is notably above both the Lancashire and national averages * Whilst the Progress 8 score is not statistically significant, it is positive and is better than the Lancashire position * The percentage of residents achieving a grade 9-4 in GCSE English and maths is notably above the Lancashire, North West and national averages |
| **Overall Participation** |
| * The reduction in overall participation by Chorley residents is less than the overall Lancashire reduction * All routes have seen a reduction in participation. For Chorley residents, 16-18 Apprenticeship starts have reduced by 20% compared to the previous year |
| **Raising of the Participation Age** |
| * 96.2% of 16-18 FE students from Chorley are following a full time programme, which is the highest proportion across all the districts in Lancashire * Whilst there has been a reduction in the proportion of 19-24 EHCP students following a full time programme, at 83.3%, this remains above the Lancashire average of 79.9% * Chorley is one of four districts to see 100% of SSF and Academy students undertaking a full time programme, compared to the Lancashire average of 98.1% |
| **English and Maths Condition of Funding** |
| * The proportion of Chorley residents meeting the English and maths condition of funding is above the Lancashire average for 16-18 FE students, 19-24 EHCP students and SSF and Academy students * Chorley is one of only two districts to see 100% of SSF and Academy students meeting the condition of funding |

|  |
| --- |
| **Summary of District Factors** |

* The ONS 2016-based Subnational Population Projections show that, over the period 2019 up to and including 2029, the 16-18 year old cohort in Chorley is set to increase every year. The overall change is an increase of 27.60%, which equates to 987 young people and compares to the Lancashire increase of 18.04% and the national increase of 22.76%
  + The period 2019 to 2022 shows an increase of 13.77% in the 16-18 year old cohort, which equates to 493 young people
* Deprivation is not a significant problem in the district. According to the English Index of Multiple Deprivation (IMD) 2015, Chorley is the 186th most deprived district in the country out of 326 district and unitary authorities
  + Of the 20 wards in Chorley, two are in the top 20% most deprived in the country and none are in the top 10%
* Chorley residents aged 16 and 17 account for 9.0% of the Lancashire 16 and 17 year old cohort
* The average figures for the period December 2018 to February 2019 show that 47 young people from Chorley aged 16 and 17 were not in education, employment or training (NEET) and this amounted to 2.1% of the total cohort. In addition, 158 young people aged 16 and 17 were classed as not known and this amounted 7.0%. The combined NEET and not known percentage for this period is 9.0%
* Based on NOMIS statistics, the qualification levels held by the working age population in Chorley are as follows (Lancashire figures in brackets): 39.6% (33.2%) at NVQ 4 and above; 59.9% (54.3%) at NVQ 3 and above; 81.7% (75.9%) at NVQ 2 and above; 90.1% (87.6%) at NVQ 1 and above; 6.4% (5.7%) with other qualifications; and for those with no qualifications, the sample size is too small to provide a reliable estimate, compared to 6.7% in Lancashire

|  |
| --- |
| **2017/18 Key Stage 4 Performance** |

Attainment 8 and Progress 8 are the two key measures that schools are judged against. Attainment 8 shows how well pupils have performed in their eight best subjects at GCSE and Progress 8 shows how much progress pupils made between the end of KS2 and the end of KS4.

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
|  | **Average Attainment 8 Score** | **Progress 8** | | |
| **Average Score** | **Lower Confidence Interval** | **Upper Confidence Interval** |
| Chorley Residents | 49.5 | 0.05 | -0.02 | 0.13 |
| Lancashire Residents | 46.7 | -0.09 | -0.11 | -0.06 |
| England Residents | 44.5 | 0.00 | - | - |

* For Attainment 8, the average score for Chorley residents is above both the Lancashire and national positions
  + 73.7% of Chorley residents achieved a grade 9-4 in GCSE English and maths, compared to 66.1% in Lancashire, 62.9% in the North West and 64.4% for the state funded sector in England
* For Progress 8, whilst positive progress is made by Chorley residents, this is not statistically significant. However, it is better than the progress made by Lancashire residents overall

|  |
| --- |
| **Participation by Chorley Residents** |

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
|  | | | **Chorley** | **Lancashire** |
| **2015/16** | FE | 16-18 | 2,177 | 21,120 |
| 19-24 EHCP | 11 | 269 |
| SSF and Academies | | 46 | 4,950 |
| 16-18 Apprenticeships | | 341 | 3,641 |
| **Total** | | **2,575** | **29,980** |
| **2016/17** | FE | 16-18 | 2,073 | 20,017 |
| 19-24 EHCP | 21 | 349 |
| SSF and Academies | | 36 | 4,543 |
| 16-18 Apprenticeships | | 350 | 3,600 |
| **Total** | | **2,480** | **28,509** |
| **2017/18** | FE | 16-18 | 2,066 | 19,734 |
| 19-24 EHCP | 18 | 359 |
| SSF and Academies | | 34 | 4,103 |
| 16-18 Apprenticeships | | 280 | 3,064 |
| **Total** | | **2,398** | **27,260** |
| **% change from 2016/17 to 2017/18** | | | **-3.3%** | **-4.4%** |

EHCP – Education, Health and Care Plan

16-18 Apprenticeships relates to starts in the relevant academic year

Participation by education and training routes from 2016/17 to 2017/18:

* 16-18 FE participation has reduced by seven and accounts for 10.5% of all the 16-18 FE participation by Lancashire residents
* 19-24 with EHCP participation has reduced by three and accounts for 5.0% of all 19-24 with EHCP participation by Lancashire residents
* SSF and Academy participation has reduced by two and accounts for 0.8% of all SSF and Academy participation by Lancashire residents, which is the lowest proportion across all the districts in Lancashire
* 16-18 Apprenticeship starts have reduced by 70 and account for 9.1% of all 16-18 Apprenticeship starts by Lancashire residents
* In terms of overall participation by gender, a district breakdown by education and training route is shown in the table below:

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
|  | **16-18 FE** | **19-24 with EHCP** | **SSF and Academies** | **16-18 Apps** | **Total** |
| Female | 1,020 | 5 | 18 | 99 | **1,142 (47.6%)** |
| Male | 1,046 | 13 | 16 | 181 | **1,256 (52.4%)** |
| **Total** | **2,066** | **18** | **34** | **280** | **2,398** |

* In terms of overall participation by ethnicity, a district breakdown by education and training route is shown in the table below:

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
|  | **16-18 FE** | **19-24 with EHCP** | **SSF and Academies** | **16-18 Apps** | **Total** |
| Asian / Asian British | 64 | 0 | 2 | 1 | **67 (2.8%)** |
| Black / African / Caribbean / Black British | 10 | 0 | 0 | 0 | **10**  **(0.4%)** |
| Mixed / Multiple Ethnic Group | 46 | 0 | 2 | 2 | **50**  **(2.1%)** |
| Other Ethnic Group | 94 | 3 | 6 | 0 | **103 (4.3%)** |
| White | 1,852 | 15 | 24 | 270 | **2,161**  **(90.1%)** |
| Not Known | 0 | 0 | 0 | 7 | **7**  **(0.3%)** |
| **Total** | **2,066** | **18** | **34** | **280** | **2,398** |

|  |
| --- |
| **16-18 FE Participation Summary** |

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| location-map-01 | Provision is accessed in 22 local authority areas and 83.2% (1,718) of Chorley residents accessing 16-18 FE provision are doing so at Lancashire based providers. Outside of Lancashire, the main areas being accessed are Wigan at 8.4% and Blackburn with Darwen at 5.1% |
|  |  |
| university-01 | Provision is being accessed at 35 providers. The main providers being accessed are Runshaw College at 59.4%, Cardinal Newman College at 16.9% and Wigan and Leigh College at 6.3% |
|  |  |
| sort-up-or-sort-down-couple-of-arrows-01 | The main changes to where provision is being accessed are: 45 fewer students at Runshaw College, 33 more at Wigan and Leigh College, 23 fewer at Blackburn College and 21 more at Cardinal Newman College |
|  |  |
| classmates-01 | 50.6% of students are male and 49.4% are female; participation by females has reduced by 33 students and by male students has increased by 26 |
|  |  |
| presentation-01 | 87.5% of students are following a full time programme and 8.8% are following a programme of 450+hrs, which is for those aged 18 and over and who do not have high needs |
|  |  |
| microscope-01 | The main sectors being accessed are Science and Maths at 23.4%; Preparation for Life and Work at 19.8%; and Languages, Literature and Culture at 11.0% |
|  | |
|  | |

In addition:

* 99.3% of students met the condition of funding for English and maths
* 2.6% of students have an Education, Health and Care Plan
* 2.3% of students are classed as having high needs

|  |
| --- |
| **19-24 with EHCP Participation Summary** |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| location-map-01 | Provision is accessed in four local authority areas and 72.2% (13) of Chorley residents aged 19-24 with an EHCP accessing provision are doing so at Lancashire based providers. Outside of Lancashire, the main area being accessed is Blackburn with Darwen at 16.7% | |
|  |  | |
| university-01 | Provision is being accessed at seven providers. The main providers being accessed are Cardinal Newman College and Myerscough College at 22.2% each and Blackburn College and Preston's College at 16.7% each | |
|  |  | |
| classmates-01 | 72.2% of students are male and 27.8% are female | |
|  |  | |
| presentation-01 | 83.3% of students are following a full time programme | |
|  |  | |
| agreement-01 | 83.3% of students are from a White background and 16.7% are from an Other ethnic group | |
|  |  | |
| microscope-01 | The main sector being accessed is Preparation for Life and Work at 75.4% | |
|  | |

In addition, 11.1% of students did not meet the condition of funding for English and maths.

|  |
| --- |
| **SSF and Academy Participation** |

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| location-map-01 | Provision is accessed in seven local authority areas and 52.9% (18) of Chorley residents accessing SSF and Academy provision are doing so at Lancashire based providers. Outside of Lancashire, the main areas being accessed are Blackburn with Darwen at 26.5% and Liverpool at 8.8% |
|  |  |
| university-01 | Provision is being accessed at 14 providers. The main providers being accessed are Hutton C of E Grammar School at 23.5%, Rivington and Blackrod High School at 20.6% and Queen Elizabeth's Grammar School at 17.6% |
|  |  |
| classmates-01 | 52.9% of students are female and 47.1% are male |
|  |  |
| C:\Users\srawsthorne002\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\Temporary Internet Files\Content.Outlook\2R8TSQGN\chart blue.jpg | 100% of the provision being accessed is at level 3 |
|  |  |
| presentation-01 | 85.3% of students are following a full time programme and 14.7% are following a programme of 450+hrs, which is for those aged 18 and over and who do not have high needs |
|  |  |
| microscope-01 | The main sectors being accessed are Science and Maths at 36.4%; Arts, Media and Publishing at 16.2%; and Languages, Literature and Culture at 10.1% |
|  | |

In addition:

* 100% of students met the condition of funding for English and maths
* No students are classed as having high needs

|  |
| --- |
| **16-18 Apprenticeship Participation Summary** |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| university-01 | In 2017/18, Chorley residents aged 16-18 started apprenticeship provision at 61 providers. The main providers being accessed are Runshaw College at 20.0%, Preston's College at 7.9% and NLTG at 6.4% | |
|  |  | |
| sort-up-or-sort-down-couple-of-arrows-01 | The main changes to where apprenticeships are being accessed are 13 fewer starts at Preston's College and 11 fewer at Myerscough College | |
|  |  | |
| classmates-01 | 64.6% of apprenticeship starts are male and 35.4% are female; starts have reduced for both male and female apprentices by 31 and 39 respectively | |
|  |  | |
| C:\Users\srawsthorne002\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\Temporary Internet Files\Content.Word\teamwork-01.png | 35.7% of apprenticeship starts are aged 16, 25.4% are aged 17 and 38.9% are aged 18; starts by 17 and 18 year olds have reduced by 26 and 49 respectively | |
|  |  | |
| medical-history-01 | 9.3% of apprenticeship starts consider themselves to have a learning difficulty and/or disability and/or health problem | |
|  |  | |
| microscope-01 | The main sectors being accessed are Engineering and Manufacturing at 27.5%; Business, Admin and Law at 26.4%; and Health, Public Services and Care at 14.3% | |
|  | | Compared to 2016/17, there are 71 fewer starts at Intermediate level |
|  | | Compared to 2016/17, there are 68 fewer starts by White apprentices |

**Fylde District Summary**

|  |
| --- |
| **Key Facts** |

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| group-01 | Increase of 18.09% in Fylde 16-18 year old cohort over the period 2019 up to and including 2029, compared to 18.04% in Lancashire and 22.76% nationally. Increase of 7.73% between 2019 to 2022, equating to 179 young people |
|  |  |
| icon-01 | Deprivation is not a significant problem in the district. Fylde is the 218th most deprived district in the country, out of 326 district and unitary authorities, according to the IMD 2015 |
|  |  |
| business-01 | Average figures for December 2018 to February 2019 show a combined NEET and not known percentage of 9.1%, which equates to 125 young people aged 16 and 17 |
|  |  |
| diploma-01 | Average Attainment 8 score for Fylde residents is 45.3, compared to 46.7 for Lancashire and 44.5 nationally. Average Progress 8 score is -0.29, compared to -0.09 for Lancashire and 0.00 nationally |
|  |  |
| sort-up-or-sort-down-couple-of-arrows-01 | From 2016/17 to 2017/18, participation by Fylde residents in 16-18 FE, 19-24 EHCP, SSF and Academy provision and 16-18 Apprenticeship starts has reduced by 5.1%, compared to a 4.4% reduction for Lancashire |
|  |  |
| classmates-01 | By gender, overall participation was 49.8% female and 50.2% male |
|  |  |
| agreement-01 | By ethnicity, overall participation was 94.9% White, 1.9% Mixed/Multiple Ethnic Group, 1.7% Asian/Asian British, 1.0% Other Ethnic Group, 0.3% Black/African/Caribbean/Black British and 0.2% Not Known |

|  |
| --- |
| **Key Review Findings** |

|  |
| --- |
| **2017/18 Key Stage 4 Performance** |
| * Whilst the Attainment 8 score is below the Lancashire average, it is above the national position * The Progress 8 score is the joint lowest across all the districts in Lancashire and must be addressed as a key priority * The percentage of residents achieving a grade 9-4 in GCSE English and maths is marginally below the Lancashire average |
| **Overall Participation** |
| * The reduction in overall participation by Fylde residents is marginally greater than the overall Lancashire reduction * Other than 16-18 FE, all routes have seen a reduction in participation. Fylde is one of only three districts to see an increase in 16-18 FE participation. For Fylde residents, the most significant reduction is in SSF and Academy participation at 38.1% |
| **Raising of the Participation Age** |
| * At 94.7% and 98.5% respectively, participation on full time programmes has increased for 16-18 FE and SSF and Academy students and these are above the Lancashire averages of 91.2% and 98.1% * Whilst there has been a reduction in the proportion of 19-24 EHCP students following a full time programme, at 84.6%, this remains above the Lancashire average of 79.9% |
| **English and Maths Condition of Funding** |
| * 99.6% of 16-18 FE students met the English and maths condition of funding, which is the joint highest proportion across all the districts in Lancashire * 94.0% of SSF and Academy students met the condition of funding, which is the lowest proportion across all the districts in Lancashire |

|  |
| --- |
| **Summary of District Factors** |

* The ONS 2016-based Subnational Population Projections show that, over the period 2019 up to and including 2029, the 16-18 year old cohort in Fylde is set to increase in all but four years. The overall change is an increase of 18.09%, which equates to 420 young people and compares to the Lancashire increase of 18.04% and the national increase of 22.76%
  + The period 2019 to 2022 shows an increase of 7.73% in the 16-18 year old cohort, which equates to 179 young people
* Deprivation is not a significant problem in the district. According to the English Index of Multiple Deprivation (IMD) 2015, Fylde is the 218th most deprived district in the country out of 326 district and unitary authorities
  + Of the 21 wards in Fylde, one is in the top 20% most deprived in the country and none are in the top 10%
* Fylde residents aged 16 and 17 account for 5.4% of the Lancashire 16 and 17 year old cohort
* The average figures for the period December 2018 to February 2019 show that 18 young people from Fylde aged 16 and 17 were not in education, employment or training (NEET) and this amounted to 1.3% of the total cohort. In addition, 107 young people aged 16 and 17 were classed as not known and this amounted 7.8%. The combined NEET and not known percentage for this period is 9.1%
* Based on NOMIS statistics, the qualification levels held by the working age population in Fylde are as follows (Lancashire figures in brackets): 41.4% (33.2%) at NVQ 4 and above; 60.3% (54.3%) at NVQ 3 and above; 79.9% (75.9%) at NVQ 2 and above; 92.2% (87.6%) at NVQ 1 and above; and for those with other qualifications or with no qualifications, the sample sizes are too small to provide a reliable estimate, compared to 5.7% and 6.7% respectively in Lancashire

|  |
| --- |
| **2017/18 Key Stage 4 Performance** |

Attainment 8 and Progress 8 are the two key measures that schools are judged against. Attainment 8 shows how well pupils have performed in their eight best subjects at GCSE and Progress 8 shows how much progress pupils made between the end of KS2 and the end of KS4.

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
|  | **Average Attainment 8 Score** | **Progress 8** | | |
| **Average Score** | **Lower Confidence Interval** | **Upper Confidence Interval** |
| Fylde Residents | 45.3 | -0.29 | -0.39 | -0.19 |
| Lancashire Residents | 46.7 | -0.09 | -0.11 | -0.06 |
| England Residents | 44.5 | 0.00 | - | - |

* For Attainment 8, whilst the average score for Fylde residents is below the Lancashire, it is above the national average
  + 65.8% of Fylde residents achieved a grade 9-4 in GCSE English and maths, compared to 66.1% in Lancashire, 62.9% in the North West and 64.4% for the state funded sector in England
* For Progress 8, the negative progress made by Fylde residents is statistically significant and is worse than both the Lancashire and national positions. Fylde has the joint lowest Progress 8 score across all the districts in Lancashire

|  |
| --- |
| **Participation by Fylde Residents** |

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
|  | | | **Fylde** | **Lancashire** |
| **2015/16** | FE | 16-18 | 1,115 | 21,120 |
| 19-24 EHCP | 17 | 269 |
| SSF and Academies | | 262 | 4,950 |
| 16-18 Apprenticeships | | 202 | 3,641 |
| **Total** | | **1,596** | **29,980** |
| **2016/17** | FE | 16-18 | 1,107 | 20,017 |
| 19-24 EHCP | 20 | 349 |
| SSF and Academies | | 215 | 4,543 |
| 16-18 Apprenticeships | | 185 | 3,600 |
| **Total** | | **1,527** | **28,509** |
| **2017/18** | FE | 16-18 | 1,142 | 19,734 |
| 19-24 EHCP | 13 | 359 |
| SSF and Academies | | 133 | 4,103 |
| 16-18 Apprenticeships | | 161 | 3,064 |
| **Total** | | **1,449** | **27,260** |
| **% change from 2016/17 to 2017/18** | | | **-5.1%** | **-4.4%** |

EHCP – Education, Health and Care Plan

16-18 Apprenticeships relates to starts in the relevant academic year

Participation by education and training routes from 2016/17 to 2017/18:

* 16-18 FE participation has increased by 35 and accounts for 5.8% of all the 16-18 FE participation by Lancashire residents
* 19-24 with EHCP participation has reduced by seven and accounts for 3.6% of all 19-24 with EHCP participation by Lancashire residents, which is the lowest proportion across all the districts in Lancashire
* SSF and Academy participation has reduced by 82 and accounts for 3.2% of all SSF and Academy participation by Lancashire residents
* 16-18 Apprenticeship starts have reduced by 24 and account for 5.3% of all 16-18 Apprenticeship starts by Lancashire residents, which is the lowest proportion across all the districts in Lancashire
* In terms of overall participation by gender, a district breakdown by education and training route is shown in the table below:

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
|  | **16-18 FE** | **19-24 with EHCP** | **SSF and Academies** | **16-18 Apps** | **Total** |
| Female | 553 | 6 | 78 | 84 | **721**  **(49.8%)** |
| Male | 589 | 7 | 55 | 77 | **728**  **(50.2%)** |
| **Total** | **1,142** | **13** | **133** | **161** | **1,449** |

* In terms of overall participation by ethnicity, a district breakdown by education and training route is shown in the table below:

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
|  | **16-18 FE** | **19-24 with EHCP** | **SSF and Academies** | **16-18 Apps** | **Total** |
| Asian / Asian British | 20 | 0 | 4 | 0 | **24 (1.7%)** |
| Black / African / Caribbean / Black British | 3 | 0 | 1 | 0 | **4 (0.3%)** |
| Mixed / Multiple Ethnic Group | 26 | 0 | 1 | 1 | **28 (1.9%)** |
| Other Ethnic Group | 7 | 1 | 6 | 1 | **15**  **(1.0%)** |
| White | 1,086 | 12 | 121 | 156 | **1,375 (94.9%)** |
| Not Known | 0 | 0 | 0 | 3 | **3**  **(0.2%)** |
| **Total** | **1,142** | **13** | **133** | **161** | **1,449** |

|  |
| --- |
| **16-18 FE Participation Summary** |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| location-map-01 | Provision is accessed in 16 local authority areas and 54.6% (624) of Fylde residents accessing 16-18 FE provision are doing so at Lancashire based providers. Outside of Lancashire, the main area being accessed is Blackpool at 42.2% | |
|  |  | |
| university-01 | Provision is being accessed at 24 providers. The main providers being accessed are Cardinal Newman College at 36.8%, Blackpool and the Fylde College at 24.2% and The Blackpool Sixth Form College at 18.0% | |
|  |  | |
| sort-up-or-sort-down-couple-of-arrows-01 | The main changes to where provision is being accessed are: 48 fewer students at Blackpool and the Fylde College, 35 more at The Blackpool Sixth Form College and 21 more at Myerscough College | |
|  |  | |
| classmates-01 | 51.6% of students are male and 48.4% are female; participation has increased for both male and female students, by 12 and 23 respectively | |
|  |  | |
| presentation-01 | 86.2% of students are following a full time programme and 8.6% are following a programme of 450+hrs, which is for those aged 18 and over and who do not have high needs | |
|  |  | |
| microscope-01 | The main sectors being accessed are Preparation for Life and Work at 26.1%; Science and Maths at 20.0%; and Arts, Media and Publishing at 10.1% | |
|  | | Compared to 2016/17, there are 37 more students at level 2 |
|  | | Compared to 2016/17, there are 27 more White students participating |

In addition:

* 99.6% of students met the condition of funding for English and maths
* 3.0% of students have an Education, Health and Care Plan
* 2.5% of students are classed as having high needs

|  |
| --- |
| **19-24 with EHCP Participation Summary** |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| location-map-01 | Provision is accessed in two local authority areas and 61.5% (eight) of Fylde residents aged 19-24 with an EHCP accessing provision are doing so at Lancashire based providers. The other area being accessed is Blackpool at 38.5% | |
|  |  | |
| university-01 | Provision is being accessed at five providers. The main providers being accessed are Blackpool and the Fylde College at 38.5%, Myerscough College at 30.8% and Cardinal Newman College at 15.4% | |
|  |  | |
| classmates-01 | 53.8% of students are male and 46.2% are female | |
|  |  | |
| presentation-01 | 84.6% of students are following a full time programme | |
|  |  | |
| agreement-01 | 92.3% of students are from a White background and 7.7% are from an Other ethnic background | |
|  |  | |
| microscope-01 | The main sector being accessed is Preparation for Life and Work at 71.7% | |
|  | |

In addition, 92.3% of students met the condition of funding for English and maths.

|  |
| --- |
| **SSF and Academy Participation** |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| location-map-01 | Provision is accessed in three local authority areas and 97.0% (129) of Fylde residents accessing SSF and Academy provision are doing so at Lancashire based providers. The other areas being accessed are Liverpool at 2.3% and Blackpool at 0.8% | |
|  |  | |
| university-01 | Provision is being accessed at eight providers. The main providers being accessed are Carr Hill High School and Sixth Form Centre at 60.9% and Lytham St Annes Technology and Performing Arts College at 25.6% | |
|  |  | |
| sort-up-or-sort-down-couple-of-arrows-01 | The main changes to where provision is being accessed are reductions of 43 students at both Carr Hill High School and Sixth Form Centre and Lytham St Annes Technology and Performing Arts College. Carr Hill High School and Sixth Form Centre is closing its sixth form provision at the end of 2018/19 and Lytham St Annes Technology and Performing Arts College closed its sixth form provision at the end of 2017/18 | |
|  |  | |
| classmates-01 | 58.6% of students are female and 41.4% are male; participation has reduced for both female and male students, by 34 and 48 respectively | |
|  |  | |
| presentation-01 | 92.5% of students are following a full time programme and 6.0% are following a programme of 450+hrs, which is for those aged 18 and over and who do not have high needs | |
|  |  | |
| microscope-01 | The main sectors being accessed are Science and Maths at 37.9%; Arts, Media and Publishing at 14.4%; and Social Sciences at 9.2% | |
|  | | Compared to 2016/17, there are 69 fewer students at level 3 |
|  | | Compared to 2016/17, there are 72 fewer White students participating |

In addition:

* 94.0% of students met the condition of funding for English and maths
* No students are classed as having high needs

|  |
| --- |
| **16-18 Apprenticeship Participation Summary** |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| university-01 | In 2017/18, Fylde residents aged 16-18 started apprenticeship provision at 54 providers. The main providers being accessed are Blackpool and the Fylde College at 15.5%, Preston's College at 10.6% and CITB at 9.9% | |
|  |  | |
| sort-up-or-sort-down-couple-of-arrows-01 | The main change to where apprenticeships are being accessed is 11 fewer starts at Preston's College | |
|  |  | |
| classmates-01 | 52.2% of apprenticeship starts are female and 47.8% are male; starts by male apprentices have reduced by 28 | |
|  |  | |
| C:\Users\srawsthorne002\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\Temporary Internet Files\Content.Word\teamwork-01.png | 26.7% of apprenticeship starts are aged 16, 27.3% are aged 17 and 46.0% are aged 18; starts by 16 and 18 year olds have reduced by 10 and 12 respectively | |
|  |  | |
| medical-history-01 | 14.9% of apprenticeship starts consider themselves to have a learning difficulty and/or disability and/or health problem | |
|  |  | |
| microscope-01 | The main sectors being accessed are Business, Admin and Law at 23.0%; Retail and Commercial Enterprise at 20.5%; and Engineering and Manufacturing at 15.5% | |
|  | | Compared to 2016/17, there are 21 fewer starts at Intermediate level and 12 fewer at Advanced level |
|  | | Compared to 2016/17, there are 22 fewer starts by White apprentices |

**Hyndburn District Summary**

|  |
| --- |
| **Key Facts** |

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| group-01 | Increase of 13.84% in Hyndburn 16-18 year old cohort over the period 2019 up to and including 2029, compared to 18.04% in Lancashire and 22.76% nationally. Increase of 4.10% between 2019 to 2022, equating to 114 young people |
|  |  |
| icon-01 | Deprivation is a significant problem in the district. Hyndburn is the 28th most deprived district in the country, out of 326 district and unitary authorities, according to the IMD 2015 |
|  |  |
| business-01 | Average figures for December 2018 to February 2019 show a combined NEET and not known percentage of 11.6%, which equates to 232 young people aged 16 and 17 |
|  |  |
| diploma-01 | Average Attainment 8 score for Hyndburn residents is 43.2, compared to 46.7 for Lancashire and 44.5 nationally. Average Progress 8 score is -0.13, compared to -0.09 for Lancashire and 0.00 nationally |
|  |  |
| sort-up-or-sort-down-couple-of-arrows-01 | From 2016/17 to 2017/18, participation by Hyndburn residents in 16-18 FE, 19-24 EHCP, SSF and Academy provision and 16-18 Apprenticeship starts has reduced by 6.7%, compared to a 4.4% reduction for Lancashire |
|  |  |
| classmates-01 | By gender, overall participation was 49.2% female and 50.8% male |
|  |  |
| agreement-01 | By ethnicity, overall participation was 75.5% White, 20.6% Asian/Asian British, 2.2% Other Ethnic Group, 1.5% Mixed/Multiple Ethnic Group and 0.3% Black/African/Caribbean/Black British |

|  |
| --- |
| **Key Review Findings** |

|  |
| --- |
| **2017/18 Key Stage 4 Performance** |
| * Outcomes for both Attainment 8 and Progress 8 continue to be notably below both the Lancashire and national averages and must be addressed as a key priority * The Attainment 8 score is the second lowest across all the districts in Lancashire * The percentage of residents achieving a grade 9-4 in GCSE English and maths is notably below the Lancashire, North West and national averages |
| **Overall Participation** |
| * The reduction in overall participation by Hyndburn residents is significantly greater than the overall Lancashire reduction * Other than 19-24 EHCP, all routes have seen a reduction in participation. For Hyndburn residents, the most significant being a 24.3% reduction in 16-18 Apprenticeship starts |
| **Raising of the Participation Age** |
| * 84.1% of 16-18 FE students from Hyndburn are following a full time programme, which has reduced from 2016/17 and is the lowest proportion across all the districts in Lancashire |
| **English and Maths Condition of Funding** |
| * 100% of 19-24 EHCP students met the English and maths condition of funding, which is the joint highest proportion across all the districts in Lancashire |

|  |
| --- |
| **Summary of District Factors** |

* The ONS 2016-based Subnational Population Projections show that, over the period 2019 up to and including 2029, the 16-18 year old cohort in Hyndburn is set to increase every year, apart from 2020 and 2028. The overall change is an increase of 13.84%, which equates to 386 young people and compares to the Lancashire increase of 18.04% and the national increase of 22.76%
  + The period 2019 to 2022 shows an increase of 4.10% in the 16-18 year old cohort, which equates to 114 young people
* Deprivation is a significant problem in the district. According to the English Index of Multiple Deprivation (IMD) 2015, Hyndburn is the 28th most deprived district in the country out of 326 district and unitary authorities
  + Of the 16 wards in Hyndburn, eight are in the top 20% most deprived in the country and six are in the top 10%
* Hyndburn residents aged 16 and 17 account for 8.0% of the Lancashire 16 and 17 year old cohort
* The average figures for the period December 2018 to February 2019 show that 49 young people from Hyndburn aged 16 and 17 were not in education, employment or training (NEET) and this amounted to 2.5% of the total cohort. In addition, 183 young people aged 16 and 17 were classed as not known and this amounted 9.1%. The combined NEET and not known percentage for this period is 11.6%. This is the second highest level of combined NEET and not known across the 12 districts in Lancashire
* Based on NOMIS statistics, the qualification levels held by the working age population in Hyndburn are as follows (Lancashire figures in brackets): 22.6% (33.2%) at NVQ 4 and above; 50.3% (54.3%) at NVQ 3 and above; 71.7% (75.9%) at NVQ 2 and above; 84.3% (87.6%) at NVQ 1 and above; and for those with other qualifications or with no qualifications, the sample sizes are too small to provide a reliable estimate, compared to 5.7% and 6.7% respectively in Lancashire

|  |
| --- |
| **2017/18 Key Stage 4 Performance** |

Attainment 8 and Progress 8 are the two key measures that schools are judged against. Attainment 8 shows how well pupils have performed in their eight best subjects at GCSE and Progress 8 shows how much progress pupils made between the end of KS2 and the end of KS4.

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
|  | **Average Attainment 8 Score** | **Progress 8** | | |
| **Average Score** | **Lower Confidence Interval** | **Upper Confidence Interval** |
| Hyndburn Residents | 43.2 | -0.13 | -0.22 | -0.05 |
| Lancashire Residents | 46.7 | -0.09 | -0.11 | -0.06 |
| England Residents | 44.5 | 0.00 | - | - |

* For Attainment 8, the average score for Hyndburn residents is notably below the Lancashire average and is also below the national position. Hyndburn has the second lowest Attainment 8 score across all the districts in Lancashire
  + 59.1% of Hyndburn residents achieved a grade 9-4 in GCSE English and maths, compared to 66.1% in Lancashire, 62.9% in the North West and 64.4% for the state funded sector in England
* For Progress 8, the negative progress made by Hyndburn residents is statistically significant and is worse than both the Lancashire and national positions

|  |
| --- |
| **Participation by Hyndburn Residents** |

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
|  | | | **Hyndburn** | **Lancashire** |
| **2015/16** | FE | 16-18 | 1,593 | 21,120 |
| 19-24 EHCP | 16 | 269 |
| SSF and Academies | | 461 | 4,950 |
| 16-18 Apprenticeships | | 327 | 3,641 |
| **Total** | | **2,397** | **29,980** |
| **2016/17** | FE | 16-18 | 1,467 | 20,017 |
| 19-24 EHCP | 18 | 349 |
| SSF and Academies | | 482 | 4,543 |
| 16-18 Apprenticeships | | 379 | 3,600 |
| **Total** | | **2,346** | **28,509** |
| **2017/18** | FE | 16-18 | 1,415 | 19,734 |
| 19-24 EHCP | 24 | 359 |
| SSF and Academies | | 463 | 4,103 |
| 16-18 Apprenticeships | | 287 | 3,064 |
| **Total** | | **2,189** | **27,260** |
| **% change from 2016/17 to 2017/18** | | | **-6.7%** | **-4.4%** |

EHCP – Education, Health and Care Plan

16-18 Apprenticeships relates to starts in the relevant academic year

Participation by education and training routes from 2016/17 to 2017/18:

* 16-18 FE participation has reduced by 52 and accounts for 7.2% of all the 16-18 FE participation by Lancashire residents
* 19-24 with EHCP participation has increased by six and accounts for 6.7% of all 19-24 with EHCP participation by Lancashire residents
* SSF and Academy participation has reduced by 19 and accounts for 11.3% of all SSF and Academy participation by Lancashire residents
* 16-18 Apprenticeship starts have reduced by 92 and account for 9.4% of all 16-18 Apprenticeship starts by Lancashire residents
* In terms of overall participation by gender, a district breakdown by education and training route is shown in the table below:

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
|  | **16-18 FE** | **19-24 with EHCP** | **SSF and Academies** | **16-18 Apps** | **Total** |
| Female | 670 | 3 | 296 | 108 | **1,077 (49.2%)** |
| Male | 745 | 21 | 167 | 179 | **1,112 (50.8%)** |
| **Total** | **1,415** | **24** | **463** | **287** | **2,189** |

* In terms of overall participation by ethnicity, a district breakdown by education and training route is shown in the table below:

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
|  | **16-18 FE** | **19-24 with EHCP** | **SSF and Academies** | **16-18 Apps** | **Total** |
| Asian / Asian British | 316 | 6 | 120 | 8 | **450 (20.6%)** |
| Black / African / Caribbean / Black British | 6 | 0 | 0 | 0 | **6 (0.3%)** |
| Mixed / Multiple Ethnic Group | 23 | 0 | 7 | 2 | **32 (1.5%)** |
| Other Ethnic Group | 29 | 0 | 20 | 0 | **49 (2.2%)** |
| White | 1,041 | 18 | 316 | 277 | **1,652 (75.5%)** |
| **Total** | **1,415** | **24** | **463** | **287** | **2,189** |

|  |
| --- |
| **16-18 FE Participation Summary** |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| location-map-01 | Provision is accessed in 14 local authority areas and 53.3% (754) of Hyndburn residents accessing 16-18 FE provision are doing so at Lancashire based providers. Outside of Lancashire, the main area being accessed is Blackburn with Darwen at 45.4% | |
|  |  | |
| university-01 | Provision is being accessed at 24 providers. The main providers being accessed are Blackburn College at 35.0%, Accrington and Rossendale College at 21.2% and Burnley College at 14.8% | |
|  |  | |
| sort-up-or-sort-down-couple-of-arrows-01 | The main changes to where provision is being accessed are: 46 fewer students at Blackburn College, 24 fewer at Burnley College, and 19 more at St Mary's College Blackburn | |
|  |  | |
| classmates-01 | 52.7% of students are male and 47.3% are female; participation has reduced for both male and female students, by 37 and 15 respectively | |
|  |  | |
| presentation-01 | 70.2% of students are following a full time programme and 13.9% are following a programme of 450+hrs, which is for those aged 18 and over and who do not have high needs | |
|  |  | |
| microscope-01 | The main sectors being accessed are Preparation for Life and Work at 40.9%; Science and Maths at 14.7%; and Languages, Literature and Culture at 9.5% | |
|  | | Compared to 2016/17, there are 41 more students at level 2, 35 fewer at level 1, 24 fewer at level 3, 17 fewer at Entry level and 16 fewer at Other level |
|  | | Compared to 2016/17, there are 29 more Asian students participating and 91 fewer White students |

In addition:

* 97.8% of students met the condition of funding for English and maths
* 1.5% of students have an Education, Health and Care Plan
* 1.3% of students are classed as having high needs

|  |
| --- |
| **19-24 with EHCP Participation Summary** |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| location-map-01 | Provision is accessed in two local authority areas and 58.3% (14) of Hyndburn residents aged 19-24 with an EHCP accessing provision are doing so at Lancashire based providers. The other area being accessed is Blackburn with Darwen at 41.7% | |
|  |  | |
| university-01 | Provision is being accessed at seven providers. The main providers being accessed are Blackburn College at 41.7%, Accrington and Rossendale College at 25.0% and Beaumont College at 12.5% | |
|  |  | |
| classmates-01 | 87.5% of students are male and 12.5% are female | |
|  |  | |
| presentation-01 | 79.2% of students are following a full time programme | |
|  |  | |
| agreement-01 | 75.0% of students are from a White background and 25.0% are from an Asian background | |
|  |  | |
| microscope-01 | The main sector being accessed is Preparation for Life and Work at 68.1% | |
|  | |

In addition, 100% of students met the condition of funding for English and maths.

|  |
| --- |
| **SSF and Academy Participation** |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| location-map-01 | Provision is accessed in three local authority areas and 93.5% (433) of Hyndburn residents accessing SSF and Academy provision are doing so at Lancashire based providers. The other areas being accessed are Blackburn with Darwen at 6.3% and Bolton at 0.2% | |
|  |  | |
| university-01 | Provision is being accessed at 11 providers. The main providers being accessed are Accrington Academy at 42.3%, Accrington St Christopher's C of E High School at 33.9% and Clitheroe Royal Grammar School at 13.2% | |
|  |  | |
| sort-up-or-sort-down-couple-of-arrows-01 | The main change to where provision is being accessed is 14 fewer students at Accrington St Christopher's C of E High School | |
|  |  | |
| classmates-01 | 63.9% of students are female and 36.1% are male; participation by male students has reduced by 16 | |
|  |  | |
| presentation-01 | 95.0% of students are following a full time programme and 3.5% are following a programme of 450+hrs, which is for those aged 18 and over and who do not have high needs | |
|  |  | |
| microscope-01 | The main sectors being accessed are Science and Maths at 37.1%; Languages, Literature and Culture at 12.8%; and Social Sciences at 12.2% | |
|  | | Compared to 2016/17, there are 19 fewer students at level 3 |
|  | | Compared to 2016/17, there are 83 fewer White students |

In addition:

* 99.8% of students met the condition of funding for English and maths
* 1.3% of students are classed as having high needs

|  |
| --- |
| **16-18 Apprenticeship Participation Summary** |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| university-01 | In 2017/18, Hyndburn residents aged 16-18 started apprenticeship provision at 42 providers. The main providers being accessed are Accrington and Rossendale College at 17.4%, NLTG at 16.7% and Training 2000 Ltd at 15.0% | |
|  |  | |
| sort-up-or-sort-down-couple-of-arrows-01 | The main changes to where apprenticeships are being accessed are 21 fewer starts at Blackburn College, 18 fewer at NLTG and 12 fewer at Accrington and Rossendale College | |
|  |  | |
| classmates-01 | 62.4% of apprenticeship starts are male and 37.6% are female; starts have reduced for both male and female apprentices by 55 and 37 respectively | |
|  |  | |
| C:\Users\srawsthorne002\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\Temporary Internet Files\Content.Word\teamwork-01.png | 27.2% of apprenticeship starts are aged 16, 38.3% are aged 17 and 34.5% are aged 18; starts have reduced across all ages by 37, 23 and 32 respectively | |
|  |  | |
| medical-history-01 | 9.1% of apprenticeship starts consider themselves to have a learning difficulty and/or disability and/or health problem | |
|  |  | |
| microscope-01 | The main sectors being accessed are Engineering and Manufacturing at 29.3%; Business, Admin and Law at 20.6%; and Retail and Commercial Enterprise at 12.9% | |
|  | | Compared to 2016/17, there are 85 fewer starts at Intermediate level |
|  | | Compared to 2016/17, there are 83 fewer starts by White apprentices |

**Lancaster District Summary**

|  |
| --- |
| **Key Facts** |

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| group-01 | Increase of 24.79% in Lancaster 16-18 year old cohort over the period 2019 up to and including 2029, compared to 18.04% in Lancashire and 22.76% nationally. Increase of 2.50% between 2019 to 2022, equating to 118 young people |
|  |  |
| icon-01 | Deprivation is not a significant problem in the district. Lancaster is the 125h most deprived district in the country, out of 326 district and unitary authorities, according to the IMD 2015 |
|  |  |
| business-01 | Average figures for December 2018 to February 2019 show a combined NEET and not known percentage of 11.3%, which equates to 300 young people aged 16 and 17 |
|  |  |
| diploma-01 | Average Attainment 8 score for Lancaster residents is 47.0, compared to 46.7 for Lancashire and 44.5 nationally. Average Progress 8 score is -0.09, compared to -0.09 for Lancashire and 0.00 nationally |
|  |  |
| sort-up-or-sort-down-couple-of-arrows-01 | From 2016/17 to 2017/18, participation by Lancaster residents in 16-18 FE, 19-24 EHCP, SSF and Academy provision and 16-18 Apprenticeship starts has reduced by 6.3%, compared to a 4.4% reduction for Lancashire |
|  |  |
| classmates-01 | By gender, overall participation was 48.9% female and 51.1% male |
|  |  |
| agreement-01 | By ethnicity, overall participation was 92.4% White, 3.0% Asian/Asian British, 2.2% Mixed/Multiple Ethnic Group, 2.0% Other Ethnic Group and 0.3% Black/African/Caribbean/Black British |

|  |
| --- |
| **Key Review Findings** |

|  |
| --- |
| **2017/18 Key Stage 4 Performance** |
| * Outcomes for both Attainment 8 and Progress 8 are in line with the Lancashire position for both measures * The percentage of residents achieving a grade 9-4 in GCSE English and maths is marginally below the Lancashire average |
| **Overall Participation** |
| * The reduction in overall participation by Lancaster residents is significantly greater than the overall Lancashire reduction * Other than 19-24 EHCP, all routes have seen a reduction in participation. For Lancaster residents, the most significant being a 10.3% reduction in SSF and Academy participation |
| **Raising of the Participation Age** |
| * The proportion of 16-18 FE students, 19-24 EHCP students and SSF and Academy students following a full time programme are all below the Lancashire averages * At 60.4%, participation by 19-24 EHCP students on a full time programme is the lowest across all the districts in Lancashire |
| **English and Maths Condition of Funding** |
| * At 98.0% and 99.2% respectively, the percentage of 16-18 FE students and SSF and Academy students are high * 16.7% of 19-24 EHCP students did not meet the condition of funding, which is the highest proportion in Lancashire |

|  |
| --- |
| **Summary of District Factors** |

* The ONS 2016-based Subnational Population Projections show that, over the period 2019 up to and including 2029, the 16-18 year old cohort in Lancaster is set to increase every year, apart from 2019 and 2020. The overall change is an increase of 24.79%, which equates to 1,171 young people and compares to the Lancashire increase of 18.04% and the national increase of 22.76%
  + The period 2019 to 2022 shows an increase of 2.50% in the 16-18 year old cohort, which equates to 118 young people
* Deprivation is not a significant problem in the district. According to the English Index of Multiple Deprivation (IMD) 2015, Lancaster is the 125th most deprived district in the country out of 326 district and unitary authorities
  + Of the 27 wards in Lancaster, seven are in the top 20% most deprived in the country and four are in the top 10%
* Lancaster residents aged 16 and 17 account for 10.6% of the Lancashire 16 and 17 year old cohort
* The average figures for the period December 2018 to February 2019 show that 61 young people from Lancaster aged 16 and 17 were not in education, employment or training (NEET) and this amounted to 2.3% of the total cohort. In addition, 238 young people aged 16 and 17 were classed as not known and this amounted 9.0%. The combined NEET and not known percentage for this period is 11.3%
* Based on NOMIS statistics, the qualification levels held by the working age population in Lancaster are as follows (Lancashire figures in brackets): 35.9% (33.2%) at NVQ 4 and above; 57.2% (54.3%) at NVQ 3 and above; 74.7% (75.9%) at NVQ 2 and above; 89.4% (87.6%) at NVQ 1 and above; 5.5% (5.7%) with other qualifications; and 5.2% (6.7%) with no qualifications

|  |
| --- |
| **2017/18 Key Stage 4 Performance** |

Attainment 8 and Progress 8 are the two key measures that schools are judged against. Attainment 8 shows how well pupils have performed in their eight best subjects at GCSE and Progress 8 shows how much progress pupils made between the end of KS2 and the end of KS4.

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
|  | **Average Attainment 8 Score** | **Progress 8** | | |
| **Average Score** | **Lower Confidence Interval** | **Upper Confidence Interval** |
| Lancaster Residents | 47.0 | -0.09 | -0.16 | -0.01 |
| Lancashire Residents | 46.7 | -0.09 | -0.11 | -0.06 |
| England Residents | 44.5 | 0.00 | - | - |

* For Attainment 8, the average score for Lancaster residents is above both the Lancashire and national positions
  + 65.6% of Lancaster residents achieved a grade 9-4 in GCSE English and maths, compared to 66.1% in Lancashire, 62.9% in the North West and 64.4% for the state funded sector in England
* For Progress 8, the negative progress made by Lancaster residents is statistically significant and is in line with the Lancashire position

|  |
| --- |
| **Participation by Lancaster Residents** |

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
|  | | | **Lancaster** | **Lancashire** |
| **2015/16** | FE | 16-18 | 1,240 | 21,120 |
| 19-24 EHCP | 36 | 269 |
| SSF and Academies | | 1,633 | 4,950 |
| 16-18 Apprenticeships | | 362 | 3,641 |
| **Total** | | **3,271** | **29,980** |
| **2016/17** | FE | 16-18 | 1,257 | 20,017 |
| 19-24 EHCP | 40 | 349 |
| SSF and Academies | | 1,482 | 4,543 |
| 16-18 Apprenticeships | | 345 | 3,600 |
| **Total** | | **3,124** | **28,509** |
| **2017/18** | FE | 16-18 | 1,250 | 19,734 |
| 19-24 EHCP | 48 | 359 |
| SSF and Academies | | 1,330 | 4,103 |
| 16-18 Apprenticeships | | 299 | 3,064 |
| **Total** | | **2,927** | **27,260** |
| **% change from 2016/17 to 2017/18** | | | **-6.3%** | **-4.4%** |

EHCP – Education, Health and Care Plan

16-18 Apprenticeships relates to starts in the relevant academic year

Participation by education and training routes from 2016/17 to 2017/18:

* 16-18 FE participation has reduced by seven and accounts for 6.3% of all the 16-18 FE participation by Lancashire residents
* 19-24 with EHCP participation has increased by eight and accounts for 13.4% of all 19-24 with EHCP participation by Lancashire residents, which is the highest proportion across all the districts in Lancashire
* SSF and Academy participation has reduced by 152 and accounts for 32.4% of all SSF and Academy participation by Lancashire residents, which is the highest proportion across all the districts in Lancashire
* 16-18 Apprenticeship starts have reduced by 46 and account for 9.8% of all 16-18 Apprenticeship starts by Lancashire residents
* In terms of overall participation by gender, a district breakdown by education and training route is shown in the table below:

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
|  | **16-18 FE** | **19-24 with EHCP** | **SSF and Academies** | **16-18 Apps** | **Total** |
| Female | 593 | 15 | 727 | 97 | **1,432 (48.9%)** |
| Male | 657 | 33 | 603 | 202 | **1,495 (51.1%)** |
| **Total** | **1,250** | **48** | **1,330** | **299** | **2,927** |

* In terms of overall participation by ethnicity, a district breakdown by education and training route is shown in the table below:

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
|  | **16-18 FE** | **19-24 with EHCP** | **SSF and Academies** | **16-18 Apps** | **Total** |
| Asian / Asian British | 19 | 1 | 68 | 1 | **89 (3.0%)** |
| Black / African / Caribbean / Black British | 4 | 0 | 6 | 0 | **10 (0.3%)** |
| Mixed / Multiple Ethnic Group | 19 | 2 | 38 | 5 | **64 (2.2%)** |
| Other Ethnic Group | 14 | 6 | 38 | 0 | **58 (2.0%)** |
| White | 1,194 | 39 | 1,180 | 292 | **2,705 (92.4%)** |
| Not Known | 0 | 0 | 0 | 1 | **1**  **(0.0%)** |
| **Total** | **1,250** | **48** | **1,330** | **299** | **2,927** |

|  |
| --- |
| **16-18 FE Participation Summary** |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| location-map-01 | Provision is accessed in 13 local authority areas and 83.2% (1,040) of Lancaster residents accessing 16-18 FE provision are doing so at Lancashire based providers. Outside of Lancashire, the main area being accessed is Cumbria at 14.6% | |
|  |  | |
| university-01 | Provision is being accessed at 21 providers. The main providers being accessed are Lancaster and Morecambe College at 66.4%, Kendal College at 14.5% and Myerscough College at 6.3% | |
|  |  | |
| sort-up-or-sort-down-couple-of-arrows-01 | The main changes to where provision is being accessed are: 60 fewer students at Lancaster and Morecambe College, 32 more at Kendal College and 12 more at Preston's College | |
|  |  | |
| classmates-01 | 52.6% of students are male and 47.4% are female; participation by male students has increased by 29 and by female students has reduced by 36 | |
|  |  | |
| presentation-01 | 75.2% of students are following a full time programme and 13.7% are following a programme of 450+hrs, which is for those aged 18 and over and who do not have high needs | |
|  |  | |
| microscope-01 | The main sectors being accessed are Preparation for Life and Work at 50.7%; Science and Maths at 8.8%; and Languages, Literature and Culture at 7.2% | |
|  | | Compared to 2016/17, there are 22 more students at level 1 and 31 fewer at level 2 |
|  | | |

In addition:

* 98.0% of students met the condition of funding for English and maths
* 5.6% of students have an Education, Health and Care Plan
* 4.9% of students are classed as having high needs

|  |
| --- |
| **19-24 with EHCP Participation Summary** |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| location-map-01 | Provision is accessed in three local authority areas and 95.8% (46) of Lancaster residents aged 19-24 with an EHCP accessing provision are doing so at Lancashire based providers. The other areas being accessed are Blackpool and Bolton at 2.1% each | |
|  |  | |
| university-01 | Provision is being accessed at six providers. The main providers being accessed are Lancaster and Morecambe College at 45.8%, Beaumont College at 29.2% and Myerscough Colne College at 14.6% | |
|  |  | |
| classmates-01 | 68.8% of students are male and 31.3% are female | |
|  |  | |
| presentation-01 | 60.4% of students are following a full time programme | |
|  |  | |
| agreement-01 | 81.3% of students are from a White background and 12.5% are from an Other ethnic group | |
|  |  | |
| microscope-01 | The main sector being accessed is Preparation for Life and Work at 82.4% | |
|  | |

In addition, 16.7% of students did not meet the condition of funding for English and maths.

|  |
| --- |
| **SSF and Academy Participation** |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| location-map-01 | Provision is accessed in five local authority areas and 89.8% (1,195) of Lancaster residents accessing SSF and Academy provision are doing so at Lancashire based providers. Outside of Lancashire, the main area being accessed is Cumbria at 9.8% | |
|  |  | |
| university-01 | Provision is being accessed at 15 providers. The main providers being accessed are Ripley St Thomas C of E Academy at 24.7%, Lancaster Girls' Grammar School at 13.8%, Morecambe Community High School at 13.6% and Lancaster Royal Grammar School at 13.5% | |
|  |  | |
| sort-up-or-sort-down-couple-of-arrows-01 | The main changes to where provision is being accessed are: 51 fewer students at Central Lancaster High School, 22 fewer at Lancaster Girls' Grammar School, 19 fewer at Morecambe Community High School and 18 fewer at Our Lady's Catholic College. Central Lancaster High School closed its sixth form provision at the end of 2017/18 | |
|  |  | |
| classmates-01 | 54.7% of students are female and 45.3% are male; participation has reduced for both female and male students, by 87 and 65 respectively | |
|  |  | |
| presentation-01 | 94.7% of students are following a full time programme and 2.4% are following a programme of 450+hrs, which is for those aged 18 and over and who do not have high needs | |
|  |  | |
| microscope-01 | The main sectors being accessed are Science and Maths at 31.5%; Languages, Literature and Culture at 12.7%; Social Sciences at 9.9%; and Arts, Media and Publishing at 9.8% | |
|  | | Compared to 2016/17, there are 166 fewer students at level 3 |
|  | | Compared to 2016/17, there are 158 fewer White students |

In addition:

* 99.2% of students met the condition of funding for English and maths
* 0.4% of students are classed as having high needs

|  |
| --- |
| **16-18 Apprenticeship Participation Summary** |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| university-01 | In 2017/18, Lancaster residents age 16-18 started apprenticeship provision at 56 providers. The main providers being accessed are Lancaster and Morecambe College at 32.8%, JTL at 10.4% and Kendal College at 8.4% | |
|  |  | |
| sort-up-or-sort-down-couple-of-arrows-01 | The main changes to where apprenticeships are being accessed are 17 fewer starts at The Growth Company Ltd to zero and 11 fewer at Lancaster and Morecambe College | |
|  |  | |
| classmates-01 | 67.6% of apprenticeship starts are male and 32.4% are female; starts have reduced for both male and female apprentices by 16 and 30 respectively | |
|  |  | |
| C:\Users\srawsthorne002\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\Temporary Internet Files\Content.Word\teamwork-01.png | 29.1% of apprenticeship starts are aged 16, 30.4% are aged 17 and 40.5% are aged 18; starts by 17 and 18 year olds have reduced by 21 and 23 respectively | |
|  |  | |
| medical-history-01 | 22.1% of apprenticeship starts consider themselves to have a learning difficulty and/or disability and/or health problem | |
|  |  | |
| microscope-01 | The main sectors being accessed are Engineering and Manufacturing at 34.4%; Retail and Commercial Enterprise at 17.4%; and Construction, Planning and the Built Environment at 15.1% | |
|  | | Compared to 2016/17, there are 23 more starts at Advanced level and 23 fewer at Intermediate level |
|  | | Compared to 2016/17, there are 42 fewer starts by White apprentices |

**Pendle District Summary**

|  |
| --- |
| **Key Facts** |

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| group-01 | Increase of 17.55% in Pendle 16-18 year old cohort over the period 2019 up to and including 2029, compared to 18.04% in Lancashire and 22.76% nationally. Increase of 6.31% between 2019 to 2022, equating to 193 young people |
|  |  |
| icon-01 | Deprivation is a significant problem in the district. Pendle is the 42nd most deprived district in the country, out of 326 district and unitary authorities, according to the IMD 2015 |
|  |  |
| business-01 | Average figures for December 2018 to February 2019 show a combined NEET and not known percentage of 9.3%, which equates to 203 young people aged 16 and 17 |
|  |  |
| diploma-01 | Average Attainment 8 score for Pendle residents is 43.7, compared to 46.7 for Lancashire and 44.5 nationally. Average Progress 8 score is -0.07, compared to -0.09 for Lancashire and 0.00 nationally |
|  |  |
| sort-up-or-sort-down-couple-of-arrows-01 | From 2016/17 to 2017/18, participation by Pendle residents in 16-18 FE, 19-24 EHCP, SSF and Academy provision and 16-18 Apprenticeship starts has increased by 1.7%, compared to a 4.4% reduction for Lancashire |
|  |  |
| classmates-01 | By gender, overall participation was 50.0% female and 50.0% male |
|  |  |
| agreement-01 | By ethnicity, overall participation was 59.9% White, 36.6% Asian/Asian British, 1.9% Mixed/Multiple Ethnic Group, 1.4% Other Ethnic Group and 0.2% Black/African/Caribbean/Black British |

|  |
| --- |
| **Key Review Findings** |

|  |
| --- |
| **2017/18 Key Stage 4 Performance** |
| * The outcome for Attainment 8 is notably below the Lancashire average and must be addressed as a key priority * Whilst the Progress 8 score is negative, it is not statistically significant and is marginally better than the Lancashire position * The percentage of residents achieving a grade 9-4 in GCSE English and maths is notably below the Lancashire, North West and national averages |
| **Overall Participation** |
| * Pendle is the only district to see an increase in overall participation * 16-18 FE and 19-24 EHCP have seen an increase in participation whilst SSF and Academy participation and16-18 Apprenticeship starts have reduced. Pendle is one of only three districts to see an increase in 16-18 FE participation |
| **Raising of the Participation Age** |
| * At 87.5%, the proportion of 16-18 FE students following a full time programme has reduced compared to 2016/17 and is below the Lancashire average of 91.2% * There has been a large increase in participation on a full time programme for 19-24 EHCP students which, at 78.9%, is marginally below the Lancashire average of 79.9% * Pendle is one of four districts to see 100% of SSF and Academy students undertaking a full time programme, compared to the Lancashire average of 98.1% |

|  |
| --- |
| **Summary of District Factors** |

* The ONS 2016-based Subnational Population Projections show that, over the period 2019 up to and including 2029, the 16-18 year old cohort in Pendle is set to increase in all but four years. The overall change is an increase of 17.55%, which equates to 536 young people and compares to the Lancashire increase of 18.04% and the national increase of 22.76%
  + The period 2019 to 2022 shows an increase of 6.31% in the 16-18 year old cohort, which equates to 193 young people
* Deprivation is a significant problem in the district. According to the English Index of Multiple Deprivation (IMD) 2015, Pendle is the 42nd most deprived district in the country out of 326 district and unitary authorities
  + Of the 20 wards in Pendle, 10 are in the top 20% most deprived in the country and eight are in the top 10%
* Pendle residents aged 16 and 17 account for 8.7% of the Lancashire 16 and 17 year old cohort
* The average figures for the period December 2018 to February 2019 show that 34 young people from Pendle aged 16 and 17 were not in education, employment or training (NEET) and this amounted to 1.6% of the total cohort. In addition, 169 young people aged 16 and 17 were classed as not known and this amounted 7.7%. The combined NEET and not known percentage for this period is 9.3%
* Based on NOMIS statistics, the qualification levels held by the working age population in Pendle are as follows (Lancashire figures in brackets): 21.5% (33.2%) at NVQ 4 and above; 42.9% (54.3%) at NVQ 3 and above; 67.7% (75.9%) at NVQ 2 and above; 82.0% (87.6%) at NVQ 1 and above; 9.0% (5.7%) with other qualifications; and 9.1% (6.7%) with no qualifications

|  |
| --- |
| **2017/18 Key Stage 4 Performance** |

Attainment 8 and Progress 8 are the two key measures that schools are judged against. Attainment 8 shows how well pupils have performed in their eight best subjects at GCSE and Progress 8 shows how much progress pupils made between the end of KS2 and the end of KS4.

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
|  | **Average Attainment 8 Score** | **Progress 8** | | |
| **Average Score** | **Lower Confidence Interval** | **Upper Confidence Interval** |
| Pendle Residents | 43.7 | -0.07 | -0.15 | 0.01 |
| Lancashire Residents | 46.7 | -0.09 | -0.11 | -0.06 |
| England Residents | 44.5 | 0.00 | - | - |

* For Attainment 8, the average score for Pendle residents is below both the Lancashire and national positions
  + 60.6% of Pendle residents achieved a grade 9-4 in GCSE English and maths, compared to 66.1% in Lancashire, 62.9% in the North West and 64.4% for the state funded sector in England
* For Progress 8, the negative progress made by Pendle residents is not statistically significant and is marginally better than the Lancashire position

|  |
| --- |
| **Participation by Pendle Residents** |

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
|  | | | **Pendle** | **Lancashire** |
| **2015/16** | FE | 16-18 | 2,065 | 21,120 |
| 19-24 EHCP | 24 | 269 |
| SSF and Academies | | 217 | 4,950 |
| 16-18 Apprenticeships | | 236 | 3,641 |
| **Total** | | **2,542** | **29,980** |
| **2016/17** | FE | 16-18 | 1,990 | 20,017 |
| 19-24 EHCP | 33 | 349 |
| SSF and Academies | | 195 | 4,543 |
| 16-18 Apprenticeships | | 245 | 3,600 |
| **Total** | | **2,463** | **28,509** |
| **2017/18** | FE | 16-18 | 2,042 | 19,734 |
| 19-24 EHCP | 38 | 359 |
| SSF and Academies | | 187 | 4,103 |
| 16-18 Apprenticeships | | 239 | 3,064 |
| **Total** | | **2,506** | **27,260** |
| **% change from 2016/17 to 2017/18** | | | **+1.7%** | **-4.4%** |

EHCP – Education, Health and Care Plan

16-18 Apprenticeships relates to starts in the relevant academic year

Participation by education and training routes from 2016/17 to 2017/18:

* 16-18 FE participation has increased by 52 and accounts for 10.3% of all the 16-18 FE participation by Lancashire residents
* 19-24 with EHCP participation has increased by five and accounts for 10.6% of all 19-24 with EHCP participation by Lancashire residents
* SSF and Academy participation has reduced by eight and accounts for 4.6% of all SSF and Academy participation by Lancashire residents
* 16-18 Apprenticeship starts have reduced by six and account for 7.8% of all 16-18 Apprenticeship starts by Lancashire residents
* In terms of overall participation by gender, a district breakdown by education and training route is shown in the table below:

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
|  | **16-18 FE** | **19-24 with EHCP** | **SSF and Academies** | **16-18 Apps** | **Total** |
| Female | 1,024 | 16 | 111 | 101 | **1,252 (50.0%)** |
| Male | 1,018 | 22 | 76 | 138 | **1,254 (50.0%)** |
| **Total** | **2,042** | **38** | **187** | **239** | **2,506** |

* In terms of overall participation by ethnicity, a district breakdown by education and training route is shown in the table below:

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
|  | **16-18 FE** | **19-24 with EHCP** | **SSF and Academies** | **16-18 Apps** | **Total** |
| Asian / Asian British | 823 | 13 | 66 | 15 | **917 (36.6%)** |
| Black / African / Caribbean / Black British | 4 | 0 | 0 | 1 | **5 (0.2%)** |
| Mixed / Multiple Ethnic Group | 39 | 1 | 4 | 4 | **48 (1.9%)** |
| Other Ethnic Group | 15 | 3 | 16 | 1 | **35 (1.4%)** |
| White | 1,161 | 21 | 101 | 217 | **1,500 (59.9%)** |
| Not Known | 0 | 0 | 0 | 1 | **1**  **(0.0%)** |
| **Total** | **2,042** | **38** | **187** | **239** | **2,506** |

|  |
| --- |
| **16-18 FE Participation Summary** |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| location-map-01 | Provision is accessed in 15 local authority areas and 90.2% (1,841) of Pendle residents accessing 16-18 FE provision are doing so at Lancashire based providers. Outside of Lancashire, the main areas being accessed are North Yorkshire at 5.0% and Blackburn with Darwen at 4.0% | |
|  |  | |
| university-01 | Provision is being accessed at 23 providers. The main providers being accessed are Nelson and Colne College at 67.0%, Burnley College at 21.1% and Craven College at 5.0% | |
|  |  | |
| sort-up-or-sort-down-couple-of-arrows-01 | The main changes to where provision is being accessed are: 50 more students at Nelson and Colne College, 14 more at Craven College and 13 more at Burnley College | |
|  |  | |
| classmates-01 | 50.1% of students are female and 49.9% are male; participation has increased for both female and male students, by 30 and 22 respectively | |
|  |  | |
| presentation-01 | 74.9% of students are following a full time programme and 12.6% are following a programme of 450+hrs, which is for those aged 18 and over and who do not have high needs | |
|  |  | |
| microscope-01 | The main sectors being accessed are Preparation for Life and Work at 33.2%; Science and Maths at 23.2%; and Languages, Literature and Culture at 9.3% | |
|  | | Compared to 2016/17, there are 85 more students at level 2, 44 more at level 3 and 84 fewer at Entry level |
|  | | Compared to 2016/17, there are 102 more Asian students participating and 42 fewer White students |

In addition:

* 98.2% of students met the condition of funding for English and maths
* 1.2% of students have an Education, Health and Care Plan
* 1.0% of students are classed as having high needs

|  |
| --- |
| **19-24 with EHCP Participation Summary** |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| location-map-01 | Provision is accessed in five local authority areas and 86.8% (33) of Pendle residents aged 19-24 with an EHCP accessing provision are doing so at Lancashire based providers. Outside of Lancashire, the main area being accessed is North Yorkshire at 5.3% | |
|  |  | |
| university-01 | Provision is being accessed at nine providers. The main providers being accessed are Nelson and Colne College at 63.2% and Burnley College at 13.2% | |
|  |  | |
| classmates-01 | 57.9% of students are male and 42.1% are female | |
|  |  | |
| presentation-01 | 78.9% of students are following a full time programme | |
|  |  | |
| agreement-01 | 55.3% of students are from a White background and 34.2% are from an Asian background | |
|  |  | |
| microscope-01 | The main sector being accessed is Preparation for Life and Work at 81.7% | |
|  | |

In addition, 97.4% of students met the condition of funding for English and maths.

|  |
| --- |
| **SSF and Academy Participation** |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| location-map-01 | Provision is accessed in four local authority areas and 63.1% (118) of Pendle residents accessing SSF and Academy provision are doing so at Lancashire based providers. Outside of Lancashire, the main areas being accessed are North Yorkshire at 25.7% and Blackburn with Darwen at 10.7% | |
|  |  | |
| university-01 | Provision is being accessed at 13 providers. The main providers being accessed are Clitheroe Royal Grammar School at 29.9%, Accrington St Christopher's C of E High School at 18.2% and Ermysted's Grammar School at 13.4% | |
|  |  | |
| sort-up-or-sort-down-couple-of-arrows-01 | The main changes to where provision is being accessed are: 14 fewer at Thomas Whitham Sixth Form and 12 more at Accrington St Christopher's C of E High School | |
|  |  | |
| classmates-01 | 59.4% of students are female and 40.6% are male; participation by females has increased by 11 students and by males has reduced by 19 | |
|  |  | |
| C:\Users\srawsthorne002\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\Temporary Internet Files\Content.Outlook\2R8TSQGN\chart blue.jpg | 100% of the provision being accessed is at level 3 | |
|  |  | |
| presentation-01 | 96.3% of students are following a full time programme and 3.7% are following a programme of 450+hrs, which is for those aged 18 and over and who do not have high needs | |
|  |  | |
| microscope-01 | The main sectors being accessed are Science and Maths at 51.0%; Social Sciences at 15.7%; and Languages, Literature and Culture at 9.8% | |
|  | | Compared to 2016/17, there are 15 more White students participating and 19 fewer Asian students |

In addition:

* 99.5% of students met the condition of funding for English and maths
* 1.1% of students are classed as having high needs

|  |
| --- |
| **16-18 Apprenticeship Participation Summary** |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| university-01 | In 2017/18, Pendle residents aged 16-18 started apprenticeship provision at 44 providers. The main providers being accessed are Nelson and Colne College at 32.6%, Burnley College at 22.2% and NLTG at 7.9% | |
|  |  | |
| sort-up-or-sort-down-couple-of-arrows-01 | The main changes to where apprenticeships are being accessed are 13 fewer starts at Training 2000 Ltd and 11 more at Burnley College | |
|  |  | |
| classmates-01 | 57.7% of apprenticeship starts are male and 42.3% are female; starts by female apprentices have increased by 19 and by males have reduced by 25 | |
|  |  | |
| C:\Users\srawsthorne002\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\Temporary Internet Files\Content.Word\teamwork-01.png | 25.1% of apprenticeship starts are aged 16, 31.6% are aged 17 and 43.3% are aged 18; starts have reduced across all ages by 31, 15 and 24 respectively | |
|  |  | |
| medical-history-01 | 10.5% of apprenticeship starts consider themselves to have a learning difficulty and/or disability and/or health problem | |
|  |  | |
| microscope-01 | The main sectors being accessed are Engineering and Manufacturing at 28.5%; Business, Admin and Law at 26.4%; and Retail and Commercial Enterprise at 20.1% | |
|  | | Compared to 2016/17, there are 14 fewer starts at Intermediate level |
|  | | |

**Preston District Summary**

|  |
| --- |
| **Key Facts** |

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| group-01 | Increase of 18.00% in Preston 16-18 year old cohort over the period 2019 up to and including 2029, compared to 18.04% in Lancashire and 22.76% nationally. Increase of 8.48% between 2019 to 2022, equating to 398 young people |
|  |  |
| icon-01 | Deprivation is a significant problem in the district. Preston is the 72nd most deprived district in the country, out of 326 district and unitary authorities, according to the IMD 2015 |
|  |  |
| business-01 | Average figures for December 2018 to February 2019 show a combined NEET and not known percentage of 9.5%, which equates to 285 young people aged 16 and 17 |
|  |  |
| diploma-01 | Average Attainment 8 score for Preston residents is 49.9, compared to 46.7 for Lancashire and 44.5 nationally. Average Progress 8 score is 0.15, compared to -0.09 for Lancashire and 0.00 nationally |
|  |  |
| sort-up-or-sort-down-couple-of-arrows-01 | From 2016/17 to 2017/18, participation by Preston residents in 16-18 FE, 19-24 EHCP, SSF and Academy provision and 16-18 Apprenticeship starts has reduced by 1.2%, compared to a 4.4% reduction for Lancashire |
|  |  |
| classmates-01 | By gender, overall participation was 49.9% female and 50.1% male |
|  |  |
| agreement-01 | By ethnicity, overall participation was 64.8% White, 26.2% Asian/Asian British, 4.7% Mixed/Multiple Ethnic Group, 3.1% Other Ethnic Group, 1.0% Black/African/Caribbean/Black British and 0.2% Not Known |

|  |
| --- |
| **Key Review Findings** |

|  |
| --- |
| **2017/18 Key Stage 4 Performance** |
| * The Attainment 8 score is notably above the Lancashire and national averages and is the second highest score across all the districts in Lancashire * The Progress 8 score is the second highest across all the districts in Lancashire and is one of only two districts with a statistically significant positive score * The percentage of residents achieving a grade 9-4 in GCSE English and maths is notably higher than the Lancashire, North West and national averages |
| **Overall Participation** |
| * The reduction in overall participation by Preston residents is lower than the overall Lancashire reduction * Participation is varied across the different routes. Preston is one of only three districts to see an increase in 16-18 FE participation |
| **Raising of the Participation Age** |
| * There has been a notable increase in the proportion of 16-18 FE students following a full time programme, from 83.8% in 2016/17 to 90.8% in 2017/18, which is marginally below the Lancashire average of 91.2% * At 73.2%, participation on a full time programme has remained static for 19-24 EHCP students and is the second lowest level across all the districts in Lancashire |
| **English and Maths Condition of Funding** |
| * The proportion of Preston residents meeting the English and maths condition of funding is below the Lancashire average for 19-24 EHCP students and SSF and Academy students |

|  |
| --- |
| **Summary of District Factors** |

* The ONS 2016-based Subnational Population Projections show that, over the period 2019 up to and including 2029, the 16-18 year old cohort in Preston is set to increase in all but three years. The overall change is an increase of 18.00%, which equates to 845 young people and compares to the Lancashire increase of 18.04% and the national increase of 22.76%
  + The period 2019 to 2022 shows an increase of 8.48% in the 16-18 year old cohort, which equates to 398 young people
* Deprivation is a significant problem in the district. According to the English Index of Multiple Deprivation (IMD) 2015, Preston is the 72nd most deprived district in the country out of 326 district and unitary authorities
  + Of the 22 wards in Preston, 10 are in the top 20% most deprived in the country and seven are in the top 10%
* Preston residents aged 16 and 17 account for 11.8% of the Lancashire 16 and 17 year old cohort
* The average figures for the period December 2018 to February 2019 show that 80 young people from Preston aged 16 and 17 were not in education, employment or training (NEET) and this amounted to 2.7% of the total cohort. In addition, 205 young people aged 16 and 17 were classed as not known and this amounted 6.9%. The combined NEET and not known percentage for this period is 9.5%
* Based on NOMIS statistics, the qualification levels held by the working age population in Preston are as follows (Lancashire figures in brackets): 31.1% (33.2%) at NVQ 4 and above; 51.6% (54.3%) at NVQ 3 and above; 72.7% (75.9%) at NVQ 2 and above; 83.3% (87.6%) at NVQ 1 and above; 7.7% (5.7%) with other qualifications; and 9.0% (6.7%) with no qualifications

|  |
| --- |
| **2017/18 Key Stage 4 Performance** |

Attainment 8 and Progress 8 are the two key measures that schools are judged against. Attainment 8 shows how well pupils have performed in their eight best subjects at GCSE and Progress 8 shows how much progress pupils made between the end of KS2 and the end of KS4.

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
|  | **Average Attainment 8 Score** | **Progress 8** | | |
| **Average Score** | **Lower Confidence Interval** | **Upper Confidence Interval** |
| Preston Residents | 49.9 | 0.15 | 0.08 | 0.21 |
| Lancashire Residents | 46.7 | -0.09 | -0.11 | -0.06 |
| England Residents | 44.5 | 0.00 | - | - |

* For Attainment 8, the average score for Preston residents is notably higher than both the Lancashire and national positions. Preston has the second highest Attainment 8 score across all the districts in Lancashire
  + 70.5% of Preston residents achieved a grade 9-4 in GCSE English and maths, compared to 66.1% in Lancashire, 62.9% in the North West and 64.4% for the state funded sector in England
* For Progress 8, the positive progress made by Preston residents is statistically significant and is better than both the Lancashire and national positions. Preston has the second highest Progress 8 score across all the districts in Lancashire

|  |
| --- |
| **Participation by Preston Residents** |

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
|  | | | **Preston** | **Lancashire** |
| **2015/16** | FE | 16-18 | 2,753 | 21,120 |
| 19-24 EHCP | 27 | 269 |
| SSF and Academies | | 218 | 4,950 |
| 16-18 Apprenticeships | | 427 | 3,641 |
| **Total** | | **3,425** | **29,980** |
| **2016/17** | FE | 16-18 | 2,573 | 20,017 |
| 19-24 EHCP | 41 | 349 |
| SSF and Academies | | 190 | 4,543 |
| 16-18 Apprenticeships | | 360 | 3,600 |
| **Total** | | **3,164** | **28,509** |
| **2017/18** | FE | 16-18 | 2,637 | 19,734 |
| 19-24 EHCP | 41 | 359 |
| SSF and Academies | | 161 | 4,103 |
| 16-18 Apprenticeships | | 286 | 3,064 |
| **Total** | | **3,125** | **27,260** |
| **% change from 2016/17 to 2017/18** | | | **-1.2%** | **-4.4%** |

EHCP – Education, Health and Care Plan

16-18 Apprenticeships relates to starts in the relevant academic year

Participation by education and training routes from 2016/17 to 2017/18:

* 16-18 FE participation has increased by 64 and accounts for 13.4% of all the 16-18 FE participation by Lancashire residents, which is the highest proportion across all the districts in Lancashire
* 19-24 with EHCP participation has remained static and accounts for 11.4% of all 19-24 with EHCP participation by Lancashire residents
* SSF and Academy participation has reduced by 29 and accounts for 3.9% of all SSF and Academy participation by Lancashire residents
* 16-18 Apprenticeship starts have reduced by 74 and account for 9.3% of all 16-18 Apprenticeship starts by Lancashire residents
* In terms of overall participation by gender, a district breakdown by education and training route is shown in the table below:

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
|  | **16-18 FE** | **19-24 with EHCP** | **SSF and Academies** | **16-18 Apps** | **Total** |
| Female | 1,339 | 17 | 80 | 124 | **1,560 (49.9%)** |
| Male | 1,298 | 24 | 81 | 162 | **1,565 (50.1%)** |
| **Total** | **2,637** | **41** | **161** | **286** | **3,125** |

* In terms of overall participation by ethnicity, a district breakdown by education and training route is shown in the table below:

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
|  | **16-18 FE** | **19-24 with EHCP** | **SSF and Academies** | **16-18 Apps** | **Total** |
| Asian / Asian British | 703 | 7 | 84 | 25 | **819 (26.2%)** |
| Black / African / Caribbean / Black British | 30 | 1 | 1 | 0 | **32 (1.0%)** |
| Mixed / Multiple Ethnic Group | 131 | 1 | 4 | 11 | **147**  **(4.7%)** |
| Other Ethnic Group | 78 | 5 | 15 | 0 | **98 (3.1%)** |
| White | 1,695 | 27 | 57 | 245 | **2,024 (64.8%)** |
| Not Known | 0 | 0 | 0 | 5 | **5**  **(0.2%)** |
| **Total** | **2,637** | **41** | **161** | **286** | **3,125** |

|  |
| --- |
| **16-18 FE Participation Summary** |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| location-map-01 | Provision is accessed in 17 local authority areas and 97.6% (2,573) of Preston residents accessing 16-18 FE provision are doing so at Lancashire based providers. Outside of Lancashire, the main area being accessed is Blackburn with Darwen at 1.2% | |
|  |  | |
| university-01 | Provision is being accessed at 26 providers. The main providers being accessed are Cardinal Newman College at 52.0%, Preston's College at 30.4% and Runshaw College at 10.5% | |
|  |  | |
| sort-up-or-sort-down-couple-of-arrows-01 | The main changes to where provision is being accessed are: 39 more students at Cardinal Newman College, 39 fewer at Preston's College, 28 more at Runshaw College and 25 more at NCG | |
|  |  | |
| classmates-01 | 50.8% of students are female and 49.2% are male; participation has increased for both female and male students, by 20 and 44 respectively | |
|  |  | |
| presentation-01 | 81.2% of students are following a full time programme and 9.6% are following a programme of 450+hrs, which is for those aged 18 and over and who do not have high needs | |
|  |  | |
| microscope-01 | The main sectors being accessed are Science and Maths at 25.1%; Preparation for Life and Work at 18.4%; and Languages, Literature and Culture at 10.8% | |
|  | | Compared to 2016/17, there are 54 more students at level 3, 25 more at level 2 and 14 fewer at Entry level |
|  | | Compared to 2016/17, there are 23 more Asian students and 20 more students from an Other ethnic group participating |

In addition:

* 98.5% of students met the condition of funding for English and maths
* 1.6% of students have an Education, Health and Care Plan
* 1.8% of students are classed as having high needs

|  |
| --- |
| **19-24 with EHCP Participation Summary** |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| location-map-01 | Provision is accessed in three local authority areas and 90.2% (37) of Preston residents aged 19-24 with an EHCP accessing provision are doing so at Lancashire based providers. The other areas being accessed are Sefton at 7.3% and St Helens at 2.4% | |
|  |  | |
| university-01 | Provision is being accessed at seven providers. The main providers being accessed are Preston's College at 53.7%, Myerscough College at 14.6% and Beaumont College at 9.8% | |
|  |  | |
| classmates-01 | 58.5% of students are male and 41.5% are female | |
|  |  | |
| presentation-01 | 73.2% of students are following a full time programme | |
|  |  | |
| agreement-01 | 65.9% of students are from a White background, 17.1% are from an Asian background and 12.2% are from an Other ethnic group | |
|  |  | |
| microscope-01 | The main sector being accessed is Preparation for Life and Work at 72.7% | |
|  | |

In addition, 12.2% of students did not meet the condition of funding for English and maths.

|  |
| --- |
| **SSF and Academy Participation** |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| location-map-01 | Provision is accessed in five local authority areas and 88.8% (143) of Preston residents accessing SSF and Academy provision are doing so at Lancashire based providers. Outside of Lancashire, the main area being accessed is Blackburn with Darwen at 9.3% | |
|  |  | |
| university-01 | Provision is being accessed at 14 providers. The main providers being accessed are Moor Park High School and Sixth Form at 32.9%, Lancaster Royal Grammar School at 21.7% and Lancaster Girls' Grammar School at 17.4% | |
|  |  | |
| sort-up-or-sort-down-couple-of-arrows-01 | The main changes to where provision is being accessed are: 18 fewer students to zero at Fulwood Academy as the school no longer operates a sixth form and 11 fewer at Hutton C of E Grammar School | |
|  |  | |
| classmates-01 | 50.3% of students are male and 49.7% are female; participation by female students has reduced by 21 | |
|  |  | |
| presentation-01 | 93.2% of students are following a full time programme and 6.2% are following a programme of 450+hrs, which is for those aged 18 and over and who do not have high needs | |
|  |  | |
| microscope-01 | The main sectors being accessed are Science and Maths at 54.2%; Social Sciences at 11.8%; and Languages, Literature and Culture at 8.6% | |
|  | | Compared to 2016/17, there are 18 fewer students at level 3 |
|  | | Compared to 2016/17, there are 25 fewer White students participating |

In addition:

* 97.5% of students met the condition of funding for English and maths
* 1.9% of students are classed as having high needs

|  |
| --- |
| **16-18 Apprenticeship Participation Summary** |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| university-01 | In 2017/18, Preston residents aged 16-18 started apprenticeship provision at 60 providers. The main providers being accessed are Preston's College at 26.2%, NLTG at 7.7% and CITB at 5.9% | |
|  |  | |
| sort-up-or-sort-down-couple-of-arrows-01 | The main changes to where apprenticeships are being accessed are 21 fewer starts at Learndirect Ltd to zero, 11 more at Blackpool and the Fylde College and 20 fewer at Gateshead Council to zero | |
|  |  | |
| classmates-01 | 56.6% of apprenticeship starts are male and 43.4% are female; starts have reduced for both male and female apprentices by 56 and 18 respectively | |
|  |  | |
| C:\Users\srawsthorne002\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\Temporary Internet Files\Content.Word\teamwork-01.png | 31.5% of apprenticeship starts are aged 16, 26.2% are aged 17 and 42.3% are aged 18; starts by 17 and 18 year olds have reduced by 47 and 32 respectively | |
|  |  | |
| medical-history-01 | 11.5% of apprentices consider themselves to have a learning difficulty and/or disability and/or health problem | |
|  |  | |
| microscope-01 | The main sectors being accessed are Engineering and Manufacturing at 24.1%; Health, Public Services and Care at 21.3%; and Business, Admin and Law at 18.9% | |
|  | | Compared to 2016/17, there are 48 fewer starts at Intermediate level and 28 fewer at Advanced level |
|  | | Compared to 2016/17, there are 52 fewer starts by White apprentices and 19 fewer by Asian apprentices |

**Ribble Valley District Summary**

|  |
| --- |
| **Key Facts** |

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| group-01 | Increase of 7.67% in Ribble Valley 16-18 year old cohort over the period 2019 up to and including 2029, compared to 18.04% in Lancashire and 22.76% nationally. Increase of 3.50% between 2019 to 2022, equating to 76 young people |
|  |  |
| icon-01 | Deprivation is not a significant problem in the district. Ribble Valley is the 290th most deprived district in the country, out of 326 district and unitary authorities, according to the IMD 2015 |
|  |  |
| business-01 | Average figures for December 2018 to February 2019 show a combined NEET and not known percentage of 7.2%, which equates to 96 young people aged 16 and 17 |
|  |  |
| diploma-01 | Average Attainment 8 score for Ribble Valley residents is 53.6, compared to 46.7 for Lancashire and 44.5 nationally. Average Progress 8 score is 0.22, compared to -0.09 for Lancashire and 0.00 nationally |
|  |  |
| sort-up-or-sort-down-couple-of-arrows-01 | From 2016/17 to 2017/18, participation by Ribble Valley residents in 16-18 FE, 19-24 EHCP, SSF and Academy provision and 16-18 Apprenticeship starts has reduced by 7.8%, compared to a 4.4% reduction for Lancashire |
|  |  |
| classmates-01 | By gender, overall participation was 51.0% female and 49.0% male |
|  |  |
| agreement-01 | By ethnicity, overall participation was 94.6% White, 1.9% Asian/Asian British, 1.9% Mixed/Multiple Ethnic Group, 1.5% Other Ethnic Group and 0.1% Black/African/Caribbean/Black British |

|  |
| --- |
| **Key Review Findings** |

|  |
| --- |
| **2017/18 Key Stage 4 Performance** |
| * Outcomes for both Attainment 8 and Progress 8 continue to be notably above both the Lancashire and national averages and are both the highest outcomes across all the districts in Lancashire * The percentage of residents achieving a grade 9-4 in GCSE English and maths is notably above the Lancashire, North West and national averages and is the highest outcome across all the districts in Lancashire |
| **Overall Participation** |
| * The reduction in overall participation by Ribble Valley residents is significantly greater than the overall Lancashire reduction * Whilst participation is static for 19-24 EHCP, SSF and Academy participation and 16-18 Apprenticeship starts, 16-18 FE participation has seen a 14.2% reduction, which is the highest reduction in Lancashire |
| **Raising of the Participation Age** |
| * There has been a notable increase in the proportion of 19-24 EHCP students following a full time programme, from 66.7% in 2016/17 to 92.9% in 2017/18, which is above the Lancashire average of 79.9% * Ribble Valley is one of four districts to see 100% of SSF and Academy students undertaking a full time programme, compared to the Lancashire average of 98.1% |
| **English and Maths Condition of Funding** |
| * Only 85.7% of 19-24 EHCP students met the condition of funding, which is below the Lancashire average of 91.4% * Ribble Valley is one of only two districts to see 100% of SSF and Academy students meeting the condition of funding |

|  |
| --- |
| **Summary of District Factors** |

* The ONS 2016-based Subnational Population Projections show that, over the period 2019 up to and including 2029, the 16-18 year old cohort in Ribble Valley is set to increase in all but five years. The overall change is an increase of 7.67%, which equates to 166 young people and compares to the Lancashire increase of 18.04% and the national increase of 22.76%
  + The period 2019 to 2022 shows an increase of 3.50% in the 16-18 year old cohort, which equates to 76 young people
* Deprivation is not a significant problem in the district. According to the English Index of Multiple Deprivation (IMD) 2015, Ribble Valley is the 290th most deprived district in the country out of 326 district and unitary authorities
  + Of the 24 wards in Ribble Valley, none are in either the top 20% or top 10% most deprived in the country
* Ribble Valley residents aged 16 and 17 account for 5.3% of the Lancashire 16 and 17 year old cohort
* The average figures for the period December 2018 to February 2019 show that 12 young people from Ribble Valley aged 16 and 17 were not in education, employment or training (NEET) and this amounted to 0.9% of the total cohort. In addition, 84 young people aged 16 and 17 were classed as not known and this amounted 6.3%. The combined NEET and not known percentage for this period is 7.2%. This is the lowest level of combined NEET and not known across the 12 districts in Lancashire
* Based on NOMIS statistics, the qualification levels held by the working age population in Ribble Valley are as follows (Lancashire figures in brackets): 46.5% (33.2%) at NVQ 4 and above; 67.5% (54.3%) at NVQ 3 and above; 82.1% (75.9%) at NVQ 2 and above; 93.2% (87.6%) at NVQ 1 and above; for those with other qualifications, the sample size is too small to provide a reliable estimate, compared to 5.7% in Lancashire; and for those with no qualifications, the estimate is not available as the sample size is disclosive, compared to 6.7% in Lancashire

|  |
| --- |
| **2017/18 Key Stage 4 Performance** |

Attainment 8 and Progress 8 are the two key measures that schools are judged against. Attainment 8 shows how well pupils have performed in their eight best subjects at GCSE and Progress 8 shows how much progress pupils made between the end of KS2 and the end of KS4.

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
|  | **Average Attainment 8 Score** | **Progress 8** | | |
| **Average Score** | **Lower Confidence Interval** | **Upper Confidence Interval** |
| Ribble Valley Residents | 53.6 | 0.22 | 0.11 | 0.32 |
| Lancashire Residents | 46.7 | -0.09 | -0.11 | -0.06 |
| England Residents | 44.5 | 0.00 | - | - |

* For Attainment 8, the average score for Ribble Valley residents is notably above both the Lancashire and national positions. Ribble Valley has the highest Attainment 8 score across all the districts in Lancashire
  + 77.3% of Ribble Valley residents achieved a grade 9-4 in GCSE English and maths, compared to 66.1% in Lancashire, 62.9% in the North West and 64.4% for the state funded sector in England. Ribble Valley has the highest percentage of residents achieving a grade 9-4 in GCSE English and maths across all the districts in Lancashire
* For Progress 8, the positive progress made by Ribble Valley residents is statistically significant and is better than both the Lancashire and national positions. Ribble Valley has the highest Progress 8 score across all the districts in Lancashire

|  |
| --- |
| **Participation by Ribble Valley Residents** |

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
|  | | | **Ribble Valley** | **Lancashire** |
| **2015/16** | FE | 16-18 | 892 | 21,120 |
| 19-24 EHCP | 16 | 269 |
| SSF and Academies | | 473 | 4,950 |
| 16-18 Apprenticeships | | 194 | 3,641 |
| **Total** | | **1,575** | **29,980** |
| **2016/17** | FE | 16-18 | 868 | 20,017 |
| 19-24 EHCP | 18 | 349 |
| SSF and Academies | | 430 | 4,543 |
| 16-18 Apprenticeships | | 215 | 3,600 |
| **Total** | | **1,531** | **28,509** |
| **2017/18** | FE | 16-18 | 745 | 19,734 |
| 19-24 EHCP | 14 | 359 |
| SSF and Academies | | 436 | 4.103 |
| 16-18 Apprenticeships | | 216 | 3,064 |
| **Total** | | **1,411** | **27,260** |
| **% change from 2016/17 to 2017/18** | | | **-7.8%** | **-4.4%** |

EHCP – Education, Health and Care Plan

16-18 Apprenticeships relates to starts in the relevant academic year

Participation by education and training routes from 2016/17 to 2017/18:

* 16-18 FE participation has reduced by 123 and accounts for 3.8% of all the 16-18 FE participation by Lancashire residents, which is the lowest proportion across all the districts in Lancashire
* 19-24 with EHCP participation has increased by four and accounts for 3.9% of all 19-24 with EHCP participation by Lancashire residents
* SSF and Academy participation has increased by six and accounts for 10.6% of all SSF and Academy participation by Lancashire residents
* 16-18 Apprenticeship starts have increased by one and account for 7.0% of all 16-18 Apprenticeship starts by Lancashire residents
* In terms of overall participation by gender, a district breakdown by education and training route is shown in the table below:

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
|  | **16-18 FE** | **19-24 with EHCP** | **SSF and Academies** | **16-18 Apps** | **Total** |
| Female | 406 | 8 | 229 | 77 | **720**  **(51.0%)** |
| Male | 339 | 6 | 207 | 139 | **691**  **(49.0%)** |
| **Total** | **745** | **14** | **436** | **216** | **1,411** |

* In terms of overall participation by ethnicity, a district breakdown by education and training route is shown in the table below:

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
|  | **16-18 FE** | **19-24 with EHCP** | **SSF and Academies** | **16-18 Apps** | **Total** |
| Asian / Asian British | 15 | 0 | 12 | 0 | **27 (1.9%)** |
| Black / African / Caribbean / Black British | 1 | 0 | 0 | 0 | **1**  **(0.1%)** |
| Mixed / Multiple Ethnic Group | 16 | 0 | 9 | 2 | **27 (1.9%)** |
| Other Ethnic Group | 11 | 2 | 8 | 0 | **21 (1.5%)** |
| White | 702 | 12 | 407 | 214 | **1,335 (94.6%)** |
| **Total** | **745** | **14** | **436** | **216** | **1,411** |

|  |
| --- |
| **16-18 FE Participation Summary** |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| location-map-01 | Provision is accessed in 12 local authority areas and 56.2% (419) of Ribble Valley residents accessing 16-18 FE provision are doing so at Lancashire based providers. Outside of Lancashire, the main areas being accessed are Blackburn with Darwen at 38.0% and North Yorkshire at 3.1% | |
|  |  | |
| university-01 | Provision is being accessed at 22 providers. The main providers being accessed are Blackburn College at 25.5%, Cardinal Newman College at 17.9% and Burnley College at 12.3% | |
|  |  | |
| sort-up-or-sort-down-couple-of-arrows-01 | The main changes to where provision is being accessed are: 64 fewer at St Mary's College, 22 fewer students at Blackburn College and 11 fewer at Nelson and Colne College | |
|  |  | |
| classmates-01 | 54.5% of students are female and 45.5% are male; participation has reduced for both female and male students, by 48 and 75 respectively | |
|  |  | |
| presentation-01 | 80.8% of students are following a full time programme and 10.9% are following a programme of 450+hrs, which is for those aged 18 and over and who do not have high needs | |
|  |  | |
| microscope-01 | The main sectors being accessed are Preparation for Life and Work at 21.3%; Science and Maths at 17.1%; and Arts, Media and Publishing at 11.2% | |
|  | | Compared to 2016/17, there are 90 fewer students at level 3 and 22 fewer at level 2 |
|  | | Compared to 2016/17, there are 119 fewer White students participating |

In addition:

* 98.8% of students met the condition of funding for English and maths
* 0.9% of students have an Education, Health and Care Plan
* 0.9% of students are classed as having high needs

|  |
| --- |
| **19-24 with EHCP Participation Summary** |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| location-map-01 | Provision is accessed in five local authority areas and 64.3% (nine) of Ribble Valley residents aged 19-24 with an EHCP accessing provision are doing so at Lancashire based providers. Outside of Lancashire, the main area being accessed is Blackburn with Darwen at 14.3% | |
|  |  | |
| university-01 | Provision is being accessed at 10 providers. The main providers being accessed are Beaumont College, Blackburn College, Myerscough College and Nelson and Colne College at 14.3% each | |
|  |  | |
| classmates-01 | 57.1% of students are female and 42.9% are male | |
|  |  | |
| presentation-01 | 92.9% of students are following a full time programme | |
|  |  | |
| agreement-01 | 85.7% of students are from a White background and 14.3% are from an Other ethnic group | |
|  |  | |
| microscope-01 | The main sector being accessed is Preparation for Life and Work at 88.9% | |
|  | |

In addition, 14.3% of students did not meet the condition of funding for English and maths.

|  |
| --- |
| **SSF and Academy Participation** |

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| location-map-01 | Provision is accessed in three local authority areas and 96.1% (419) of Ribble Valley residents accessing SSF and Academy provision are doing so at Lancashire based providers. The other areas being accessed are Blackburn with Darwen at 3.4% and North Yorkshire at 0.5% |
|  |  |
| university-01 | Provision is being accessed at 10 providers. The main providers being accessed are Clitheroe Royal Grammar School at 90.4% and Accrington St Christopher's C of E High School at 4.8% |
|  |  |
| sort-up-or-sort-down-couple-of-arrows-01 | The main changes to where provision is being accessed are: 23 more students at Clitheroe Royal Grammar School and 11 fewer at Queen Elizabeth's Grammar School |
|  |  |
| classmates-01 | 52.5% of students are female and 47.5% are male; participation by male students has increased by 13 |
|  |  |
| presentation-01 | 97.2% of students are following a full time programme and 2.8% are following a programme of 450+hrs, which is for those aged 18 and over and who do not have high needs |
|  |  |
| microscope-01 | The main sectors being accessed are Science and Maths at 42.9%; Social Sciences at 19.1%; and Languages, Literature and Culture at 10.5% |
|  | |
|  | |

In addition:

* 100% of students met the condition of funding for English and maths
* 1.4% of students are classed as having high needs

|  |
| --- |
| **16-18 Apprenticeship Participation Summary** |

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| university-01 | In 2017/18, Ribble Valley residents aged 16-18 started apprenticeship provision at 48 providers. The main providers being accessed are Blackburn College at 14.8%, Burnley College at 13.4% and Training 2000 Ltd at 12.5% |
|  |  |
| sort-up-or-sort-down-couple-of-arrows-01 | The main change to where apprenticeships are being accessed is 14 more starts at Burnley College |
|  |  |
| classmates-01 | 64.4% of apprenticeship starts are male and 35.6% are female |
|  |  |
| C:\Users\srawsthorne002\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\Temporary Internet Files\Content.Word\teamwork-01.png | 34.3% of apprenticeship starts are aged 16, 27.8% are aged 17 and 38.0% are aged 18 |
|  |  |
| medical-history-01 | 9.3% of apprenticeship starts consider themselves to have a learning difficulty and/or disability and/or health problem |
|  |  |
| microscope-01 | The main sectors being accessed are Engineering and Manufacturing at 31.0%; Business, Admin and Law at 22.2%; and Retail and Commercial Enterprise at 14.4% |
|  | |
|  | |

**Rossendale District Summary**

|  |
| --- |
| **Key Facts** |

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| group-01 | Increase of 20.25% in Rossendale 16-18 year old cohort over the period 2019 up to and including 2029, compared to 18.04% in Lancashire and 22.76% nationally. Increase of 6.31% between 2019 to 2022, equating to 151 young people |
|  |  |
| icon-01 | Deprivation is a significant problem in the district. Rossendale is the 98th most deprived district in the country, out of 326 district and unitary authorities, according to the IMD 2015 |
|  |  |
| business-01 | Average figures for December 2018 to February 2019 show a combined NEET and not known percentage of 11.2%, which equates to 178 young people aged 16 and 17 |
|  |  |
| diploma-01 | Average Attainment 8 score for Rossendale residents is 45.2, compared to 46.7 for Lancashire and 44.5 nationally. Average Progress 8 score is -0.25, compared to -0.09 for Lancashire and 0.00 nationally |
|  |  |
| sort-up-or-sort-down-couple-of-arrows-01 | From 2016/17 to 2017/18, participation by Rossendale residents in 16-18 FE, 19-24 EHCP, SSF and Academy provision and 16-18 Apprenticeship starts has reduced by 1.9%, compared to a 4.4% reduction for Lancashire |
|  |  |
| classmates-01 | By gender, overall participation was 50.9% female and 49.1% male |
|  |  |
| agreement-01 | By ethnicity, overall participation was 90.1% White, 7.5% Asian/Asian British, 1.2% Mixed/Multiple Ethnic Group, 0.9% Other Ethnic Group, 0.2% Black/African/Caribbean/Black British and 0.2% Not Known |

|  |
| --- |
| **Key Review Findings** |

|  |
| --- |
| **2017/18 Key Stage 4 Performance** |
| * The outcome for Attainment 8 is below the Lancashire average but is above the national position * The Progress 8 score is the joint lowest across all the districts in Lancashire and must be addressed as a key priority * The percentage of residents achieving a grade 9-4 in GCSE English and maths is below the Lancashire position but is in line with the national average |
| **Overall Participation** |
| * The reduction in overall participation by Rossendale residents is lower than the overall Lancashire reduction * Participation on all routes is fairly static. For Rossendale residents, 16-18 FE has seen the largest reduction in participation at 2.9% |
| **Raising of the Participation Age** |
| * There has been a reduction in the proportion of 16-18 FE students following a full time programme and, at 88.7%, this is below the Lancashire average of 91.2% |
| **English and Maths Condition of Funding** |
| * 100% of 19-24 EHCP students met the English and maths condition of funding, which is the joint highest proportion across all the districts in Lancashire |

|  |
| --- |
| **Summary of District Factors** |

* The ONS 2016-based Subnational Population Projections show that, over the period 2019 up to and including 2029, the 16-18 year old cohort in Rossendale is set to increase every year, apart from 2029. The overall change is an increase of 20.25%, which equates to 484 young people and compares to the Lancashire increase of 18.04% and the national increase of 22.76%
  + The period 2019 to 2022 shows an increase of 6.31% in the 16-18 year old cohort, which equates to 151 young people
* Deprivation is a significant problem in the district. According to the English Index of Multiple Deprivation (IMD) 2015, Rossendale is the 98th most deprived district in the country out of 326 district and unitary authorities
  + Of the 14 wards in Rossendale, three are in the top 20% most deprived in the country and one is in the top 10%
* Rossendale residents aged 16 and 17 account for 6.3% of the Lancashire 16 and 17 year old cohort
* The average figures for the period December 2018 to February 2019 show that 32 young people from Rossendale aged 16 and 17 were not in education, employment or training (NEET) and this amounted to 2.0% of the total cohort. In addition, 146 young people aged 16 and 17 were classed as not known and this amounted 9.2%. The combined NEET and not known percentage for this period is 11.2%
* Based on NOMIS statistics, the qualification levels held by the working age population in Rossendale are as follows (Lancashire figures in brackets): 51.2% (33.2%) at NVQ 4 and above; 62.5% (54.3%) at NVQ 3 and above; 81.1% (75.9%) at NVQ 2 and above; 91.1% (87.6%) at NVQ 1 and above; for those with other qualifications, the estimate is not available as the sample size is disclosive, compared to 5.7% in Lancashire; and for those with no qualifications, the sample size is too small to provide a reliable estimate, compared to 6.7% in Lancashire

|  |
| --- |
| **2017/18 Key Stage 4 Performance** |

Attainment 8 and Progress 8 are the two key measures that schools are judged against. Attainment 8 shows how well pupils have performed in their eight best subjects at GCSE and Progress 8 shows how much progress pupils made between the end of KS2 and the end of KS4.

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
|  | **Average Attainment 8 Score** | **Progress 8** | | |
| **Average Score** | **Lower Confidence Interval** | **Upper Confidence Interval** |
| Rossendale Residents | 45.2 | -0.25 | -0.35 | -0.16 |
| Lancashire Residents | 46.7 | -0.09 | -0.11 | -0.06 |
| England Residents | 44.5 | 0.00 | - | - |

* For Attainment 8, the average score for Rossendale residents is below the Lancashire average but above the national position
  + 64.4% of Rossendale residents achieved a grade 9-4 in GCSE English and maths, compared to 66.1% in Lancashire, 62.9% in the North West and 64.4% for the state funded sector in England.
* For Progress 8, the negative progress made by Rossendale residents is statistically significant and is worse than both the Lancashire and national positions. Rossendale has the joint second lowest Progress 8 score across all the districts in Lancashire

|  |
| --- |
| **Participation by Rossendale Residents** |

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
|  | | | **Rossendale** | **Lancashire** |
| **2015/16** | FE | 16-18 | 1,005 | 21,120 |
| 19-24 EHCP | 16 | 269 |
| SSF and Academies | | 610 | 4,950 |
| 16-18 Apprenticeships | | 251 | 3,641 |
| **Total** | | **1,882** | **29,980** |
| **2016/17** | FE | 16-18 | 920 | 20,017 |
| 19-24 EHCP | 20 | 349 |
| SSF and Academies | | 605 | 4,543 |
| 16-18 Apprenticeships | | 211 | 3,600 |
| **Total** | | **1,756** | **28,509** |
| **2017/18** | FE | 16-18 | 893 | 19,734 |
| 19-24 EHCP | 25 | 359 |
| SSF and Academies | | 586 | 4,103 |
| 16-18 Apprenticeships | | 218 | 3,064 |
| **Total** | | **1,722** | **27,260** |
| **% change from 2016/17 to 2017/18** | | | **-1.9%** | **-4.4%** |

EHCP – Education, Health and Care Plan

16-18 Apprenticeships relates to starts in the relevant academic year

Participation by education and training routes from 2016/17 to 2017/18:

* 16-18 FE participation has reduced by 27 and accounts for 4.5% of all the 16-18 FE participation by Lancashire residents
* 19-24 with EHCP participation has increased by five and accounts for 7.0% of all 19-24 with EHCP participation by Lancashire residents
* SSF and Academy participation has reduced by 19 and accounts for 14.3% of all SSF and Academy participation by Lancashire residents
* 16-18 Apprenticeship starts have increased by seven and account for 7.1% of all 16-18 Apprenticeship starts by Lancashire residents
* In terms of overall participation by gender, a district breakdown by education and training route is shown in the table below:

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
|  | **16-18 FE** | **19-24 with EHCP** | **SSF and Academies** | **16-18 Apps** | **Total** |
| Female | 451 | 10 | 311 | 105 | **877**  **(50.9%)** |
| Male | 442 | 15 | 275 | 113 | **845**  **(49.1%)** |
| **Total** | **893** | **25** | **586** | **218** | **1,722** |

* In terms of overall participation by ethnicity, a district breakdown by education and training route is shown in the table below:

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
|  | **16-18 FE** | **19-24 with EHCP** | **SSF and Academies** | **16-18 Apps** | **Total** |
| Asian / Asian British | 45 | 0 | 81 | 3 | **129 (7.5%)** |
| Black / African / Caribbean / Black British | 2 | 0 | 1 | 0 | **3 (0.2%)** |
| Mixed / Multiple Ethnic Group | 13 | 0 | 8 | 0 | **21 (1.2%)** |
| Other Ethnic Group | 3 | 0 | 11 | 1 | **15 (0.9%)** |
| White | 830 | 25 | 485 | 211 | **1,551 (90.1%)** |
| Not Known | 0 | 0 | 0 | 3 | **3**  **(0.2%)** |
| **Total** | **893** | **25** | **586** | **218** | **1,722** |

|  |
| --- |
| **16-18 FE Participation Summary** |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| location-map-01 | Provision is accessed in 16 local authority areas and 54.3% (485) of Rossendale residents accessing 16-18 FE provision are doing so at Lancashire based providers. Outside of Lancashire, the main areas being accessed are Bury at 17.6%, Rochdale at 15.7% and Blackburn with Darwen at 8.1% | |
|  |  | |
| university-01 | Provision is being accessed at 31 providers. The main providers being accessed are Burnley College at 26.4%, Accrington and Rossendale College at 16.7%, Bury College at 14.6% and Hopwood Hall College at 10.1% | |
|  |  | |
| sort-up-or-sort-down-couple-of-arrows-01 | The main changes to where provision is being accessed are: 45 fewer students at Accrington and Rossendale College, 17 fewer at Rochdale Sixth Form College, 15 more at Burnley College and 14 more at Blackburn College | |
|  |  | |
| classmates-01 | 50.5% of students are female and 49.5% are male; participation has reduced for both female and male students, by 12 and 15 respectively | |
|  |  | |
| presentation-01 | 73.9% of students are following a full time programme and 14.8% are following a programme of 450+hrs, which is for those aged 18 and over and who do not have high needs | |
|  |  | |
| microscope-01 | The main sectors being accessed are Preparation for Life and Work at 37.1%; Science and Maths at 14.7%; and Languages, Literature and Culture at 9.9% | |
|  | | Compared to 2016/17, there are 29 fewer students at level 3 |
|  | | Compared to 2016/17, there are 30 fewer White students participating |

In addition:

* 97.3% of students met the condition of funding for English and maths
* 1.9% of students have an Education, Health and Care Plan
* 2.0% of students are classed as having high needs

|  |
| --- |
| **19-24 with EHCP Participation Summary** |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| location-map-01 | Provision is accessed in three local authority areas and 88.0% (22) of Rossendale residents aged 19-24 with an EHCP accessing provision are doing so at Lancashire based providers. The other areas being accessed are Bury at 8.0% and Blackburn with Darwen at 4.0% | |
|  |  | |
| university-01 | Provision is being accessed at six providers. The main providers being accessed are Accrington and Rossendale College at 68.0% and Burnley College, Bury College and Nelson and Colne College at 8.0% each | |
|  |  | |
| classmates-01 | 60.0% of students are male and 40.0% are female | |
|  |  | |
| presentation-01 | 88.0% of students are following a full time programme | |
|  |  | |
| agreement-01 | 100% of students are from a White background | |
|  |  | |
| microscope-01 | The main sectors being accessed are Preparation for Life and Work at 64.4%; Health, Public Services and Care at 8.2%; and Languages, Literature and Culture at 5.5% | |
|  | |

In addition, 100% of students met the condition of funding for English and maths.

|  |
| --- |
| **SSF and Academy Participation** |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| location-map-01 | Provision is accessed in five local authority areas and 98.3% (576) of Rossendale residents accessing SSF and Academy provision are doing so at Lancashire based providers. Outside of Lancashire, the main area being accessed is Blackburn with Darwen at 1.0% | |
|  |  | |
| university-01 | Provision is being accessed at 13 providers. The main providers being accessed are Bacup and Rawtenstall Grammar School at 35.3%, Haslingden High School and Sixth Form at 35.2% and Alder Grange School at 25.8% | |
|  |  | |
| sort-up-or-sort-down-couple-of-arrows-01 | The main change to where provision is being accessed is 18 fewer students at Alder Grange School | |
|  |  | |
| classmates-01 | 53.1% of students are female and 46.9% are male; participation by female students has increased by 10 and by male students has reduced by 29 | |
|  |  | |
| presentation-01 | 93.9% of students are following a full time programme and 3.2% are following a programme of 450+hrs, which is for those aged 18 and over and who do not have high needs | |
|  |  | |
| microscope-01 | The main sectors being accessed are Science and Maths at 38.7%; Languages, Literature and Culture at 11.3%; and Business, Admin and Law at 9.9% | |
|  | | |
|  | | Compared to 2016/17, there are 24 fewer White students participating |

In addition:

* 99.8% of students met the condition of funding for English and maths
* 0.9% of students are classed as having high needs

|  |
| --- |
| **16-18 Apprenticeship Participation Summary** |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| university-01 | In 2017/18, Rossendale residents aged 16-18 started apprenticeship provision at 52 providers. The main providers being accessed are Burnley College at 16.5%, NLTG at 12.4% and Accrington and Rossendale College at 11.0% | |
|  |  | |
| sort-up-or-sort-down-couple-of-arrows-01 | The main changes to where apprenticeships are being accessed are 13 more starts at NLTG and 11 fewer at Accrington and Rossendale College | |
|  |  | |
| classmates-01 | 51.8% of apprenticeship starts are male and 48.2% are female; starts by female apprentices have increased by 15 | |
|  |  | |
| C:\Users\srawsthorne002\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\Temporary Internet Files\Content.Word\teamwork-01.png | 24.3% of apprenticeship starts are aged 16, 28.4% are aged 17 and 47.2% are aged 18; starts by 16 and 18 year olds have increased by 11 and 18 respectively and starts by 17 year olds have reduced by 22 | |
|  |  | |
| medical-history-01 | 11.5% of apprenticeship starts consider themselves to have a learning difficulty and/or disability and/or health problem | |
|  |  | |
| microscope-01 | The main sectors being accessed are Engineering and Manufacturing at 27.5%; Retail and Commercial Enterprise at 21.1%; and Business, Admin and Law at 18.8% | |
|  | | Compared to 2016/17, there are 11 more starts at Advanced level |
|  | | Compared to 2016/17, there are 83 fewer starts by White apprentices |

**South Ribble District Summary**

|  |
| --- |
| **Key Facts** |

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| group-01 | Increase of 16.68% in South Ribble 16-18 year old cohort over the period 2019 up to and including 2029, compared to 18.04% in Lancashire and 22.76% nationally. Increase of 7.77% between 2019 to 2022, equating to 275 young people |
|  |  |
| icon-01 | Deprivation is a not significant problem in the district. South Ribble is the 234th most deprived district in the country, out of 326 district and unitary authorities, according to the IMD 2015 |
|  |  |
| business-01 | Average figures for December 2018 to February 2019 show a combined NEET and not known percentage of 7.7%, which equates to 188 young people aged 16 and 17 |
|  |  |
| diploma-01 | Average Attainment 8 score for South Ribble residents is 48.4, compared to 46.7 for Lancashire and 44.5 nationally. Average Progress 8 score is 0.05, compared to -0.09 for Lancashire and 0.00 nationally |
|  |  |
| sort-up-or-sort-down-couple-of-arrows-01 | From 2016/17 to 2017/18, participation by South Ribble residents in 16-18 FE, 19-24 EHCP, SSF and Academy provision and 16-18 Apprenticeship starts has reduced by 5.5%, compared to a 4.4% reduction for Lancashire |
|  |  |
| classmates-01 | By gender, overall participation was 49.2% female and 50.8% male |
|  |  |
| agreement-01 | By ethnicity, overall participation was 93.2% White, 2.7% Mixed/Multiple Ethnic Group, 1.7% Other Ethnic Group, 1.6% Asian/Asian British, 0.4% Black/African/Caribbean/Black British and 0.3% Not Known |

|  |
| --- |
| **Key Review Findings** |

|  |
| --- |
| **2017/18 Key Stage 4 Performance** |
| * The outcome for Attainment 8 continues to be notably above the Lancashire and national average * Whilst the Progress 8 score is not statistically significant, it is positive and is better than the Lancashire position * The percentage of residents achieving a grade 9-4 in GCSE English and maths is notably above the Lancashire, North West and national averages |
| **Overall Participation** |
| * The reduction in overall participation by South Ribble is greater than the overall Lancashire reduction * Both 16-18 FE participation and 16-18 Apprenticeship starts have seen a reduction. For South Ribble residents, the most significant is a 24.4% reduction in 16-18 Apprenticeship starts, which is the highest reduction across all the districts in Lancashire |
| **Raising of the Participation Age** |
| * There has been a notable increase in the proportion of 16-18 FE students following a full time programme and, at 95.6%, this is above the Lancashire average of 91.2% |

|  |
| --- |
| **Summary of District Factors** |

* The ONS 2016-based Subnational Population Projections show that, over the period 2019 up to and including 2029, the 16-18 year old cohort in South Ribble is set to increase in all but three years. The overall change is an increase of 16.68%, which equates to 589 young people and compares to the Lancashire increase of 18.04% and the national increase of 22.76%
  + The period 2019 to 2022 shows an increase of 7.77% in the 16-18 year old cohort, which equates to 275 young people
* Deprivation is not a significant problem in the district. According to the English Index of Multiple Deprivation (IMD) 2015, South Ribble is the 234th most deprived district in the country out of 326 district and unitary authorities
  + Of the 23 wards in South Ribble, two are in the top 20% most deprived in the country and one is in the top 10%
* South Ribble residents aged 16 and 17 account for 9.7% of the Lancashire 16 and 17 year old cohort
* The average figures for the period December 2018 to February 2019 show that 38 young people from South Ribble aged 16 and 17 were not in education, employment or training (NEET) and this amounted to 1.6% of the total cohort. In addition, 149 young people aged 16 and 17 were classed as not known and this amounted 6.1%. The combined NEET and not known percentage for this period is 7.7%
* Based on NOMIS statistics, the qualification levels held by the working age population in South Ribble are as follows (Lancashire figures in brackets): 34.8% (33.2%) at NVQ 4 and above; 58.3% (54.3%) at NVQ 3 and above; 82.4% (75.9%) at NVQ 2 and above; 91.3% (87.6%) at NVQ 1 and above; for those with other qualifications, the sample size is too small to provide a reliable estimate, compared to 5.7% in Lancashire; and 5.2% (6.7%) with no qualifications

|  |
| --- |
| **2017/18 Key Stage 4 Performance** |

Attainment 8 and Progress 8 are the two key measures that schools are judged against. Attainment 8 shows how well pupils have performed in their eight best subjects at GCSE and Progress 8 shows how much progress pupils made between the end of KS2 and the end of KS4.

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
|  | **Average Attainment 8 Score** | **Progress 8** | | |
| **Average Score** | **Lower Confidence Interval** | **Upper Confidence Interval** |
| South Ribble Residents | 48.4 | 0.05 | -0.03 | 0.12 |
| Lancashire Residents | 46.7 | -0.09 | -0.11 | -0.06 |
| England Residents | 44.5 | 0.00 | - | - |

* For Attainment 8, the average score for South Ribble residents is notably above both the Lancashire and national positions
  + 70.6% of South Ribble residents achieved a grade 9-4 in GCSE English and maths, compared to 66.1% in Lancashire, 62.9% in the North West and 64.4% for the state funded sector in England.
* For Progress 8, whilst positive progress is made by South Ribble residents, this is not statistically significant. However, it is better than the progress made by Lancashire residents overall

|  |
| --- |
| **Participation by South Ribble Residents** |

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
|  | | | **South Ribble** | **Lancashire** |
| **2015/16** | FE | 16-18 | 2,145 | 21,120 |
| 19-24 EHCP | 28 | 269 |
| SSF and Academies | | 123 | 4,950 |
| 16-18 Apprenticeships | | 426 | 3,641 |
| **Total** | | **2,722** | **29,980** |
| **2016/17** | FE | 16-18 | 2,020 | 20,017 |
| 19-24 EHCP | 30 | 349 |
| SSF and Academies | | 145 | 4,543 |
| 16-18 Apprenticeships | | 434 | 3,600 |
| **Total** | | **2,629** | **28,509** |
| **2017/18** | FE | 16-18 | 1,987 | 19,734 |
| 19-24 EHCP | 34 | 359 |
| SSF and Academies | | 136 | 4,103 |
| 16-18 Apprenticeships | | 328 | 3,064 |
| **Total** | | **2,485** | **27,260** |
| **% change from 2016/17 to 2017/18** | | | **-5.5%** | **-4.4%** |

EHCP – Education, Health and Care Plan

16-18 Apprenticeships relates to starts in the relevant academic year

Participation by education and training routes from 2016/17 to 2017/18:

* 16-18 FE participation has reduced by 118 and accounts for 8.5% of all the 16-18 FE participation by Lancashire residents
* 19-24 with EHCP participation has increased by 14 and accounts for 9.7% of all 19-24 with EHCP participation by Lancashire residents
* SSF and Academy participation has reduced by 62 and accounts for 6.9% of all SSF and Academy participation by Lancashire residents
* 16-18 Apprenticeship starts have reduced by 106 and account for 10.7% of all 16-18 Apprenticeship starts by Lancashire residents, which is the highest proportion across all the districts in Lancashire
* In terms of overall participation by gender, a district breakdown by education and training route is shown in the table below:

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
|  | **16-18 FE** | **19-24 with EHCP** | **SSF and Academies** | **16-18 Apps** | **Total** |
| Female | 1,025 | 16 | 44 | 137 | **1,222 (49.2%)** |
| Male | 962 | 18 | 92 | 191 | **1,263 (50.8%)** |
| **Total** | **1,987** | **34** | **136** | **328** | **2,485** |

* In terms of overall participation by ethnicity, a district breakdown by education and training route is shown in the table below:

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
|  | **16-18 FE** | **19-24 with EHCP** | **SSF and Academies** | **16-18 Apps** | **Total** |
| Asian / Asian British | 38 | 1 | 0 | 0 | **39 (1.6%)** |
| Black / African / Caribbean / Black British | 11 | 0 | 0 | 0 | **11 (0.4%)** |
| Mixed / Multiple Ethnic Group | 58 | 2 | 3 | 4 | **67 (2.7%)** |
| Other Ethnic Group | 34 | 1 | 8 | 0 | **43 (1.7%)** |
| White | 1,846 | 30 | 125 | 316 | **2,317 (93.2%)** |
| Not Known | 0 | 0 | 0 | 8 | **8**  **(0.3%)** |
| **Total** | **1,987** | **34** | **136** | **328** | **2,485** |

|  |
| --- |
| **16-18 FE Participation Summary** |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| location-map-01 | Provision is accessed in 16 local authority areas and 96.7% (1,921) of South Ribble residents accessing 16-18 FE provision are doing so at Lancashire based providers. Outside of Lancashire, the main area being accessed is Blackburn with Darwen at 1.9% | |
|  |  | |
| university-01 | Provision is being accessed at 24 providers. The main providers being accessed are Runshaw College at 50.9%, Cardinal Newman College at 31.5% and Preston's College at 10.0% | |
|  |  | |
| sort-up-or-sort-down-couple-of-arrows-01 | The main changes to where provision is being accessed are: 19 more students at Runshaw College, 17 more at NCG, 17 fewer at Preston's College and 16 fewer at Blackburn College | |
|  |  | |
| classmates-01 | 51.6% of students are female and 48.4% are male; participation by female students has reduced by 37 | |
|  |  | |
| presentation-01 | 86.6% of students are following a full time programme and 9.1% are following a programme of 450+hrs, which is for those aged 18 and over and who do not have high needs | |
|  |  | |
| microscope-01 | The main sectors being accessed are Science and Maths at 23.6%; Preparation for Life and Work at 17.1%; and Languages, Literature and Culture at 11.2% | |
|  | | Compared to 2016/17, there are 21 more students at level 2 and 55 fewer at level 3 |
|  | | Compared to 2016/17, there are 36 fewer White students participating |

In addition:

* 99.4% of students met the condition of funding for English and maths
* 2.1% of students have an Education, Health and Care Plan
* 1.9% of students are classed as having high needs

|  |
| --- |
| **19-24 with EHCP Participation Summary** |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| location-map-01 | Provision is accessed in seven local authority areas and 76.5% (26) of South Ribble residents aged 19-24 with an EHCP accessing provision are doing so at Lancashire based providers. Outside of Lancashire, the main areas being accessed are Blackburn with Darwen and Sheffield at 5.9% each | |
|  |  | |
| university-01 | Provision is being accessed at 11 providers. The main providers being accessed are Preston's College at 23.5%, Runshaw College at 20.6% and Myerscough College at 14.7% | |
|  |  | |
| classmates-01 | 52.9% of students are male and 47.1% are female | |
|  |  | |
| presentation-01 | 82.4% of students are following a full time programme | |
|  |  | |
| agreement-01 | 88.2% of students are from a White background and 5.9% are from a Mixed background | |
|  |  | |
| microscope-01 | The main sector being accessed is Preparation for Life and Work at 77.5% | |
|  | |

In addition, 11.8% of students did not meet the condition of funding for English and maths.

|  |
| --- |
| **SSF and Academy Participation** |

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| location-map-01 | Provision is accessed in four local authority areas and 90.4% (123) of South Ribble residents accessing SSF and Academy provision are doing so at Lancashire based providers. Outside of Lancashire, the main area being accessed is Blackburn with Darwen at 5.1% |
|  |  |
| university-01 | Provision is being accessed at eight providers. The main providers being accessed are Hutton C of E Grammar School at 87.5% and Queen Elizabeth's Grammar School at 2.9% |
|  |  |
| classmates-01 | 67.6% of students are male and 32.4% are female |
|  |  |
| presentation-01 | 93.4% of students are following a full time programme and 3.7% are following a programme of 450+hrs, which is for those aged 18 and over and who do not have high needs |
|  |  |
| microscope-01 | The main sectors being accessed are Science and Maths at 37.4%; Preparation for Life and Work at 12.6%; and Business, Admin and Law at 11.2% |
|  | |
|  | |

In addition:

* 97.8% of students met the condition of funding for English and maths
* 0.7% of students are classed as having high needs

|  |
| --- |
| **16-18 Apprenticeship Participation Summary** |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| university-01 | In 2017/18, South Ribble residents aged 16-18 started apprenticeship provision at 63 providers. The main providers being accessed are Preston's College at 20.4%, Runshaw College at 16.5% and NLTG at 11.0% | |
|  |  | |
| sort-up-or-sort-down-couple-of-arrows-01 | The main changes to where apprenticeships are being accessed are 13 fewer starts at Learndirect Ltd to zero and 11 fewer at NLTG | |
|  |  | |
| classmates-01 | 58.2% of apprenticeship starts are male and 41.8% are female; starts have reduced for both male and female apprentices by 74 and 32 respectively | |
|  |  | |
| C:\Users\srawsthorne002\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\Temporary Internet Files\Content.Word\teamwork-01.png | 35.4% of apprenticeship starts are aged 16, 27.7% are aged 17 and 36.9% are aged 18; starts have reduced across all ages by 15, 51 and 40 respectively | |
|  |  | |
| medical-history-01 | 10.7% of apprenticeship starts consider themselves to have a learning difficulty and/or disability and/or health problem | |
|  |  | |
| microscope-01 | The main sectors being accessed are Business, Admin and Law at 25.0%; Engineering and Manufacturing at 24.4%; and Retail and Commercial Enterprise at 17.1% | |
|  | | Compared to 2016/17, there are 74 fewer starts at Intermediate level and 35 fewer at Advanced level |
|  | | Compared to 2016/17, there are 103 fewer starts by White apprentices |

**West Lancashire District Summary**

|  |
| --- |
| **Key Facts** |

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| group-01 | Increase of 10.21% in West Lancashire 16-18 year old cohort over the period 2019 up to and including 2029, compared to 18.04% in Lancashire and 22.76% nationally. Increase of 4.19% between 2019 to 2022, equating to 157 young people |
|  |  |
| icon-01 | Deprivation is a not significant problem in the district. West Lancashire is the 164th most deprived district in the country, out of 326 district and unitary authorities, according to the IMD 2015 |
|  |  |
| business-01 | Average figures for December 2018 to February 2019 show a combined NEET and not known percentage of 12.2%, which equates to 284 young people aged 16 and 17 |
|  |  |
| diploma-01 | Average Attainment 8 score for West Lancashire residents is 46.4, compared to 46.7 for Lancashire and 44.5 nationally. Average Progress 8 score is -0.19, compared to -0.09 for Lancashire and 0.00 nationally |
|  |  |
| sort-up-or-sort-down-couple-of-arrows-01 | From 2016/17 to 2017/18, participation by West Lancashire residents in 16-18 FE, 19-24 EHCP, SSF and Academy provision and 16-18 Apprenticeship starts has reduced by 4.7%, compared to a 4.4% reduction for Lancashire |
|  |  |
| classmates-01 | By gender, overall participation was 47.3% female and 52.7% male |
|  |  |
| agreement-01 | By ethnicity, overall participation was 95.8% White, 1.7% Other Ethnic Group, 1.5% Mixed/Multiple Ethnic Group, 0.7% Asian/Asian British and 0.2% Black/African/Caribbean/Black British |

|  |
| --- |
| **Key Review Findings** |

|  |
| --- |
| **2017/18 Key Stage 4 Performance** |
| * The outcome for Attainment 8 is in line with the Lancashire average but is above the national position * The Progress 8 is negative and is statistically significant. This must be addressed as a key priority * The percentage of residents achieving a grade 9-4 in GCSE English and maths is marginally below the Lancashire average |
| **Overall Participation** |
| * The reduction in overall participation by West Lancashire residents is in line with the overall Lancashire reduction * All routes have seen a reduction in participation. For West Lancashire residents, the most significant reductions are in 16-18 FE participation and 16-18 Apprenticeship starts |
| **Raising of the Participation Age** |
| * The proportion of students following a full time programme across all routes is higher than the Lancashire average * 95.0% of 19-24 EHCP students from West Lancashire are following a full time programme, which is the highest proportion across all the districts in Lancashire |
| **English and Maths Condition of Funding** |
| * Only 87.5% of 19-24 EHCP students met the condition of funding, which is below the Lancashire average of 91.4% |

|  |
| --- |
| **Summary of District Factors** |

* The ONS 2016-based Subnational Population Projections show that, over the period 2019 up to and including 2029, the 16-18 year old cohort in West Lancashire is set to increase in all but four years. The overall change is an increase of 10.21%, which equates to 382 young people and compares to the Lancashire increase of 18.04% and the national increase of 22.76%
  + The period 2019 to 2022 shows an increase of 4.19% in the 16-18 year old cohort, which equates to 157 young people
* Deprivation is not a significant problem in the district. According to the English Index of Multiple Deprivation (IMD) 2015, West Lancashire is the 164th most deprived district in the country out of 326 district and unitary authorities
  + Of the 25 wards in West Lancashire, five are in the top 20% most deprived in the country and four are in the top 10%
* West Lancashire residents aged 16 and 17 account for 9.1% of the Lancashire 16 and 17 year old cohort
* The average figures for the period December 2018 to February 2019 show that 36 young people from West Lancashire aged 16 and 17 were not in education, employment or training (NEET) and this amounted to 1.5% of the total cohort. In addition, 248 young people aged 16 and 17 were classed as not known and this amounted 10.6%. The combined NEET and not known percentage for this period is 12.2%. This is the highest level of combined NEET and not known across the 12 districts in Lancashire
* Based on NOMIS statistics, the qualification levels held by the working age population in West Lancashire are as follows (Lancashire figures in brackets): 22.2% (33.2%) at NVQ 4 and above; 43.4% (54.3%) at NVQ 3 and above; 66.5% (75.9%) at NVQ 2 and above; 84.1% (87.6%) at NVQ 1 and above; for those with other qualifications, the sample size is too small to provide a reliable estimate, compared to 5.7% in Lancashire; and 10.6% (6.7%) with no qualifications

|  |
| --- |
| **2017/18 Key Stage 4 Performance** |

Attainment 8 and Progress 8 are the two key measures that schools are judged against. Attainment 8 shows how well pupils have performed in their eight best subjects at GCSE and Progress 8 shows how much progress pupils made between the end of KS2 and the end of KS4.

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
|  | **Average Attainment 8 Score** | **Progress 8** | | |
| **Average Score** | **Lower Confidence Interval** | **Upper Confidence Interval** |
| West Lancashire Residents | 46.4 | -0.19 | -0.26 | -0.11 |
| Lancashire Residents | 46.7 | -0.09 | -0.11 | -0.06 |
| England Residents | 44.5 | 0.00 | - | - |

* For Attainment 8, the average score for West Lancashire residents is in line with the Lancashire average and is higher than the national position
  + 65.5% of West Lancashire residents achieved a grade 9-4 in GCSE English and maths, compared to 66.1% in Lancashire, 62.9% in the North West and 64.4% for the state funded sector in England.
* For Progress 8, the negative progress made by West Lancashire residents is statistically significant and is worse than both the Lancashire and national positions

|  |
| --- |
| **Participation by West Lancashire Residents** |

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
|  | | | **West Lancashire** | **Lancashire** |
| **2015/16** | FE | 16-18 | 2,296 | 21,120 |
| 19-24 EHCP | 35 | 269 |
| SSF and Academies | | 333 | 4,950 |
| 16-18 Apprenticeships | | 284 | 3,641 |
| **Total** | | **2,948** | **29,980** |
| **2016/17** | FE | 16-18 | 2,123 | 20,017 |
| 19-24 EHCP | 42 | 349 |
| SSF and Academies | | 275 | 4,543 |
| 16-18 Apprenticeships | | 301 | 3,600 |
| **Total** | | **2,741** | **28,509** |
| **2017/18** | FE | 16-18 | 2,061 | 19,743 |
| 19-24 EHCP | 40 | 359 |
| SSF and Academies | | 259 | 4,103 |
| 16-18 Apprenticeships | | 253 | 3,064 |
| **Total** | | **2,613** | **27,260** |
| **% change from 2016/17 to 2017/18** | | | **-4.7%** | **-4.4%** |

EHCP – Education, Health and Care Plan

16-18 Apprenticeships relates to starts in the relevant academic year

Participation by education and training routes from 2016/17 to 2017/18:

* 16-18 FE participation has reduced by 118 and accounts for 8.5% of all the 16-18 FE participation by Lancashire residents
* 19-24 with EHCP participation has increased by 14 and accounts for 9.7% of all 19-24 with EHCP participation by Lancashire residents
* SSF and Academy participation has reduced by 62 and accounts for 6.9% of all SSF and Academy participation by Lancashire residents
* 16-18 Apprenticeship starts have reduced by 48 and account for 8.3% of all 16-18 Apprenticeship starts by Lancashire residents
* In terms of overall participation by gender, a district breakdown by education and training route is shown in the table below:

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
|  | **16-18 FE** | **19-24 with EHCP** | **SSF and Academies** | **16-18 Apps** | **Total** |
| Female | 998 | 13 | 129 | 97 | **1,237 (47.3%)** |
| Male | 1,063 | 27 | 130 | 156 | **1,376 (52.7%)** |
| **Total** | **2,061** | **40** | **259** | **253** | **2,613** |

* In terms of overall participation by ethnicity, a district breakdown by education and training route is shown in the table below:

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
|  | **16-18 FE** | **19-24 with EHCP** | **SSF and Academies** | **16-18 Apps** | **Total** |
| Asian / Asian British | 15 | 0 | 4 | 0 | **19 (0.7%)** |
| Black / African / Caribbean / Black British | 5 | 0 | 0 | 1 | **6 (0.2%)** |
| Mixed / Multiple Ethnic Group | 33 | 0 | 4 | 3 | **40 (1.5%)** |
| Other Ethnic Group | 36 | 0 | 8 | 0 | **44 (1.7%)** |
| White | 1,972 | 40 | 243 | 249 | **2,504 (95.8%)** |
| **Total** | **2,061** | **40** | **259** | **253** | **2,613** |

|  |
| --- |
| **16-18 FE Participation Summary** |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| location-map-01 | Provision is accessed in 22 local authority areas and 54.2% (1,117) of West Lancashire residents accessing 16-18 FE provision are doing so at Lancashire based providers. Outside of Lancashire, the main areas being accessed are Wigan at 28.9% and Sefton at 12.1% | |
|  |  | |
| university-01 | Provision is being accessed at 33 providers. The main providers being accessed are Runshaw College at 26.1%, NCG at 23.1%, Winstanley College at 13.0% and Southport College at 12.1% | |
|  |  | |
| sort-up-or-sort-down-couple-of-arrows-01 | The main changes to where provision is being accessed are: 76 more students at Southport College, 72 fewer at NCG, 53 fewer at King George V College, 46 more at Wigan and Leigh College and 40 fewer at Winstanley College | |
|  |  | |
| classmates-01 | 51.6% of students are male and 48.4% are female; participation has reduced for both male and female students, by 43 and 19 respectively | |
|  |  | |
| presentation-01 | 84.8% of students are following a full time programme and 10.4% are following a programme of 450+hrs, which is for those aged 18 and over and who do not have high needs | |
|  |  | |
| microscope-01 | The main sectors being accessed are Preparation for Life and Work at 25.5%; Science and Maths at 22.4%; and Languages, Literature and Culture at 10.4% | |
|  | | Compared to 2016/17, there are 18 fewer students at level 1, 57 fewer at level 2 and 49 fewer at level 3 |
|  | | Compared to 2016/17, there are 72 fewer White students participating |

In addition:

* 98.6% of students met the condition of funding for English and maths
* 2.3% of students have an Education, Health and Care Plan
* 1.9% of students are classed as having high needs

|  |
| --- |
| **19-24 with EHCP Participation Summary** |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| location-map-01 | Provision is accessed in eight local authority areas and 47.5% (19) of West Lancashire residents aged 19-24 with an EHCP accessing provision are doing so at Lancashire based providers. Outside of Lancashire, the main areas being accessed are Sefton at 17.5% and St Helens at 12.5% | |
|  |  | |
| university-01 | Provision is being accessed at 12 providers. The main providers being accessed are NCG at 35.0% and Myerscough College and Arden College at 10.0% each | |
|  |  | |
| classmates-01 | 67.5% of students are male and 32.5% are female | |
|  |  | |
| presentation-01 | 95.0% of students are following a full time programme | |
|  |  | |
| agreement-01 | 100% of students are from a White background | |
|  |  | |
| microscope-01 | The main sector being accessed is Preparation for Life and Work at 91.3% | |
|  | |

In addition, 12.5% of students did not meet the condition of funding for English and maths.

|  |
| --- |
| **SSF and Academy Participation** |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| location-map-01 | Provision is accessed in seven local authority areas and 67.6% (175) of West Lancashire residents accessing SSF and Academy provision are doing so at Lancashire based providers. Outside of Lancashire, the main areas being accessed are Liverpool at 12.0% and Sefton at 10.8% | |
|  |  | |
| university-01 | Provision is being accessed at 22 providers. The main providers being accessed are Ormskirk School at 61.4%, Rainford High Technology College at 6.2%, Hutton C of E Grammar School at 5.8% and LIPA Sixth Form College at 5.4% | |
|  |  | |
| sort-up-or-sort-down-couple-of-arrows-01 | The main change to where provision is being accessed is 11 fewer students at Ormskirk School | |
|  |  | |
| classmates-01 | 50.2% of students are male and 49.8% are female | |
|  |  | |
| presentation-01 | 96.9% of students are following a full time programme and 2.3% are following a programme of 450+hrs, which is for those aged 18 and over and who do not have high needs | |
|  |  | |
| microscope-01 | The main sectors being accessed are Science and Maths at 30.9%; History, Philosophy and Theology at 11.6%; and Business, Admin and Law at 11.1% | |
|  | | Compared to 2016/17, there are 17 fewer students at level 3 |
|  | | Compared to 2016/17, there are 17 fewer White students participating |

In addition:

* 99.6% of students met the condition of funding for English and maths
* 0.4% of students are classed as having high needs

|  |
| --- |
| **16-18 Apprenticeship Participation Summary** |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| university-01 | In 2107/18, West Lancashire residents aged 16-18 started apprenticeship provision at 77 providers. The main providers being accessed are Wigan and Leigh College at 9.9%, Southport College at 8.7% and Runshaw College at 6.3% | |
|  |  | |
| sort-up-or-sort-down-couple-of-arrows-01 | The main changes to where apprenticeships are being accessed are 30 fewer starts at West Lancashire College and 14 more at NCG | |
|  |  | |
| classmates-01 | 61.7% of apprenticeship starts are male and 28.1% are female; starts have reduced for both male and female apprentices by 15 and 33 respectively | |
|  |  | |
| C:\Users\srawsthorne002\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\Temporary Internet Files\Content.Word\teamwork-01.png | 28.5% of apprenticeship starts are aged 16, 31.6% are aged 17 and 45.3% are aged 18; starts by 17 and 18 year olds have reduced by 22 and 19 respectively | |
|  |  | |
| medical-history-01 | 15.8% of apprenticeship starts consider themselves to have a learning difficulty and/or disability and/or health problem | |
|  |  | |
| microscope-01 | The main sectors being accessed are Engineering and Manufacturing at 23.3%; Retail and Commercial Enterprise at 20.9%; and Business, Admin and Law at 18.6% | |
|  | | Compared to 2016/17, there are 41 fewer starts at Intermediate level and 14 fewer at Advanced level |
|  | | Compared to 2016/17, there are 39 fewer starts by White apprentices |

**Wyre District Summary**

|  |
| --- |
| **Key Facts** |

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| group-01 | Increase of 15.64% in Wyre 16-18 year old cohort over the period 2019 up to and including 2029, compared to 18.04% in Lancashire and 22.76% nationally. Increase of 8.47% between 2019 to 2022, equating to 294 young people |
|  |  |
| icon-01 | Deprivation is not a significant problem in the district. Wyre is the 167th most deprived district in the country, out of 326 district and unitary authorities, according to the IMD 2015 |
|  |  |
| business-01 | Average figures for December 2018 to February 2019 show a combined NEET and not known percentage of 10.7%, which equates to 220 young people aged 16 and 17 |
|  |  |
| diploma-01 | Average Attainment 8 score for Wyre residents is 46.8, compared to 46.7 for Lancashire and 44.5 nationally. Average Progress 8 score is -0.25, compared to -0.09 for Lancashire and 0.00 nationally |
|  |  |
| sort-up-or-sort-down-couple-of-arrows-01 | From 2016/17 to 2017/18, participation by Wyre residents in 16-18 FE, 19-24 EHCP, SSF and Academy provision and 16-18 Apprenticeship starts has reduced by 5.6%, compared to a 4.4% reduction for Lancashire |
|  |  |
| classmates-01 | By gender, overall participation was 47.9% female and 52.1% male |
|  |  |
| agreement-01 | By ethnicity, overall participation was 97.1% White, 1.2% Mixed/Multiple Ethnic Group, 1.0% Other Ethnic Group, 0.4% Asian/Asian British and 0.2% Not Known |

|  |
| --- |
| **Key Review Findings** |

|  |
| --- |
| **2017/18 Key Stage 4 Performance** |
| * The outcome for Attainment 8 is in line with the Lancashire average and is above the national position * The Progress 8 is negative and is statistically significant. The Progress 8 score is the second lowest across all the districts in Lancashire and this must be addressed as a key priority * The percentage of residents achieving a grade 9-4 in GCSE English and maths is above the Lancashire, North West and national averages |
| **Overall Participation** |
| * The reduction in overall participation by Wyre residents is greater than the overall Lancashire reduction * All routes have seen a reduction in participation. For Wyre residents, the most significant reductions are in 16-18 FE participation and 16-18 Apprenticeship starts |
| **Raising of the Participation Age** |
| * The proportion of students following a full time programme across all routes has reduced compared to the previous year * At 95.9%, participation on a full time programme by SSF and Academy students is the lowest across all the districts in Lancashire |
| **English and Maths Condition of Funding** |
| * 99.6% of 16-18 FE students met the English and maths condition of funding, which is the joint highest proportion across all the districts in Lancashire |

|  |
| --- |
| **Summary of District Factors** |

* The ONS 2016-based Subnational Population Projections show that, over the period 2019 up to and including 2029, the 16-18 year old cohort in Wyre is set to increase every year, apart from 2019 and 2025. The overall change is an increase of 15.64%, which equates to 543 young people and compares to the Lancashire increase of 18.04% and the national increase of 22.76%
  + The period 2019 to 2022 shows an increase of 8.47% in the 16-18 year old cohort, which equates to 294 young people
* Deprivation is not a significant problem in the district. According to the English Index of Multiple Deprivation (IMD) 2015, Wyre is the 167th most deprived district in the country out of 326 district and unitary authorities
  + Of the 24 wards in Wyre, six are in the top 20% most deprived in the country and two are in the top 10%
* Wyre residents aged 16 and 17 account for 8.1% of the Lancashire 16 and 17 year old cohort
* The average figures for the period December 2018 to February 2019 show that 37 young people from Wyre aged 16 and 17 were not in education, employment or training (NEET) and this amounted to 1.8% of the total cohort. In addition, 183 young people aged 16 and 17 were classed as not known and this amounted 8.9%. The combined NEET and not known percentage for this period is 10.7%
* Based on NOMIS statistics, the qualification levels held by the working age population in Wyre are as follows (Lancashire figures in brackets): 27.7% (33.2%) at NVQ 4 and above; 57.0% (54.3%) at NVQ 3 and above; 82.4% (75.9%) at NVQ 2 and above; 89.4% (87.6%) at NVQ 1 and above; and for those with other qualifications or with no qualifications, the sample sizes are too small to provide a reliable estimate, compared to 5.7% and 6.7% respectively in Lancashire

|  |
| --- |
| **2017/18 Key Stage 4 Performance** |

Attainment 8 and Progress 8 are the two key measures that schools are judged against. Attainment 8 shows how well pupils have performed in their eight best subjects at GCSE and Progress 8 shows how much progress pupils made between the end of KS2 and the end of KS4.

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
|  | **Average Attainment 8 Score** | **Progress 8** | | |
| **Average Score** | **Lower Confidence Interval** | **Upper Confidence Interval** |
| Wyre Residents | 46.8 | -0.25 | -0.33 | -0.17 |
| Lancashire Residents | 46.7 | -0.09 | -0.11 | -0.06 |
| England Residents | 44.5 | 0.00 | - | - |

* For Attainment 8, the average score for Wyre residents is in line with the Lancashire average and is higher than the national position
  + 67.5% of Wyre residents achieved a grade 9-4 in GCSE English and maths, compared to 66.1% in Lancashire, 62.9% in the North West and 64.4% for the state funded sector in England.
* For Progress 8, the negative progress made by Wyre residents is statistically significant and is worse than both the Lancashire and national positions. Wyre has the joint second lowest Progress 8 score across all the districts

|  |
| --- |
| **Participation by Wyre Residents** |

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
|  | | | **Wyre** | **Lancashire** |
| **2015/16** | FE | 16-18 | 2,027 | 21,120 |
| 19-24 EHCP | 23 | 269 |
| SSF and Academies | | 198 | 4,950 |
| 16-18 Apprenticeships | | 258 | 3,641 |
| **Total** | | **2,506** | **29,980** |
| **2016/17** | FE | 16-18 | 1,925 | 20,017 |
| 19-24 EHCP | 32 | 349 |
| SSF and Academies | | 174 | 4,543 |
| 16-18 Apprenticeships | | 312 | 3,600 |
| **Total** | | **2,443** | **28,509** |
| **2017/18** | FE | 16-18 | 1,875 | 19,734 |
| 19-24 EHCP | 31 | 359 |
| SSF and Academies | | 146 | 4,103 |
| 16-18 Apprenticeships | | 253 | 3,064 |
| **Total** | | **2,305** | **27,260** |
| **% change from 2016/17 to 2017/18** | | | **-5.6%** | **-4.4%** |

EHCP – Education, Health and Care Plan

16-18 Apprenticeships relates to starts in the relevant academic year

Participation by education and training routes from 2016/17 to 2017/18:

* 16-18 FE participation has reduced by 118 and accounts for 8.5% of all the 16-18 FE participation by Lancashire residents
* 19-24 with EHCP participation has increased by 14 and accounts for 9.7% of all 19-24 with EHCP participation by Lancashire residents
* SSF and Academy participation has reduced by 62 and accounts for 6.9% of all SSF and Academy participation by Lancashire residents
* 16-18 Apprenticeship starts have reduced by 59 and account for 8.3% of all 16-18 Apprenticeship starts by Lancashire residents
* In terms of overall participation by gender, a district breakdown by education and training route is shown in the table below:

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
|  | **16-18 FE** | **19-24 with EHCP** | **SSF and Academies** | **16-18 Apps** | **Total** |
| Female | 918 | 9 | 80 | 96 | **1,103 (47.9%)** |
| Male | 957 | 22 | 66 | 157 | **1,202 (52.1%)** |
| **Total** | **1,875** | **31** | **146** | **253** | **2,305** |

* In terms of overall participation by ethnicity, a district breakdown by education and training route is shown in the table below:

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
|  | **16-18 FE** | **19-24 with EHCP** | **SSF and Academies** | **16-18 Apps** | **Total** |
| Asian / Asian British | 6 | 1 | 1 | 1 | **9**  **(0.4%)** |
| Black / African / Caribbean / Black British | 1 | 0 | 0 | 0 | **1 (0.0%)** |
| Mixed / Multiple Ethnic Group | 23 | 1 | 3 | 1 | **28 (1.2%)** |
| Other Ethnic Group | 15 | 3 | 6 | 0 | **24 (1.0%)** |
| White | 1,830 | 26 | 136 | 247 | **2,239 (97.1%)** |
| Not Known | 0 | 0 | 0 | 4 | **4**  **(0.2%)** |
| **Total** | **1,875** | **31** | **146** | **253** | **2,305** |

|  |
| --- |
| **16-18 FE Participation Summary** |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| location-map-01 | Provision is accessed in 17 local authority areas and 24.8% (465) of Wyre residents accessing 16-18 FE provision are doing so at Lancashire based providers. Outside of Lancashire, the main area being accessed is Blackpool at 73.1% | |
|  |  | |
| university-01 | Provision is being accessed at 26 providers. The main providers being accessed are The Blackpool Sixth Form College at 41.5%, Blackpool and the Fylde College at 31.6% and Cardinal Newman College at 7.9% | |
|  |  | |
| sort-up-or-sort-down-couple-of-arrows-01 | The main changes to where provision is being accessed are: 70 fewer students at The Blackpool Sixth Form College, 22 more at Blackpool and the Fylde College, 12 fewer at GP Strategies Training and 11 more at Preston's College | |
|  |  | |
| classmates-01 | 51.0% of students are male and 49.0% are female; participation has reduced for both male and female students, by 13 and 37 respectively | |
|  |  | |
| presentation-01 | 84.1% of students are following a full time programme and 8.6% are following a programme of 450+hrs, which is for those aged 18 and over and who do not have high needs | |
|  |  | |
| microscope-01 | The main sectors being accessed are Preparation for Life and Work at 31.9%; Science and Maths at 15.5%; and Arts, Media and Publishing at 8.2% | |
|  | | Compared to 2016/17, there are 52 fewer students at level 3 |
|  | | Compared to 2016/17, there are 63 fewer White students participating |

In addition:

* 99.6% of students met the condition of funding for English and maths
* 3.3% of students have an Education, Health and Care Plan
* 2.5% of students are classed as having high needs

|  |
| --- |
| **19-24 with EHCP Participation Summary** |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| location-map-01 | Provision is accessed in four local authority areas and 64.5% (20) of Wyre residents aged 19-24 with an EHCP accessing provision are doing so at Lancashire based providers. Outside of Lancashire, the main area being accessed is Blackpool at 29.0% | |
|  |  | |
| university-01 | Provision is being accessed at six providers. The main providers being accessed are Myerscough College at 35.5%, Blackpool and the Fylde College at 29.0% and Beaumont College at 19.4% | |
|  |  | |
| classmates-01 | 71.0% of students are male and 29.0% are female | |
|  |  | |
| presentation-01 | 74.2% of students are following a full time programme | |
|  |  | |
| agreement-01 | 83.9% of students are from a White background and 9.7% are from an Other ethnic background | |
|  |  | |
| microscope-01 | The main sector being accessed is Preparation for Life and Work at 80.9% | |
|  | |

In addition, 93.5% of students met the condition of funding for English and maths.

|  |
| --- |
| **SSF and Academy Participation** |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| location-map-01 | Provision is accessed in seven local authority areas and 88.4% (129) of Wyre residents accessing SSF and Academy provision are doing so at Lancashire based providers. Outside of Lancashire, the main area being accessed is Blackpool at 8.2% | |
|  |  | |
| university-01 | Provision is being accessed at 12 providers. The main providers being accessed are Baines School at 26.7%, Ripley St Thomas C of E Academy at 26.0%, Lancaster Girls' Grammar School at 18.5% and Lancaster Royal Grammar School at 15.1% | |
|  |  | |
| sort-up-or-sort-down-couple-of-arrows-01 | The main change to where provision is being accessed is 24 fewer students at Baines School. Baines School is closing its sixth form provision at the end of 2018/19 | |
|  |  | |
| classmates-01 | 54.8% of students are female and 45.2% are male; participation has reduced for both female and male students, by 12 and 16 respectively | |
|  |  | |
| presentation-01 | 93.2% of students are following a full time programme and 2.7% are following a programme of 450+hrs, which is for those aged 18 and over and who do not have high needs | |
|  |  | |
| microscope-01 | The main sectors being accessed are Science and Maths at 40.6%; Social Sciences at 10.8%; Preparation for Life and Work at 10.2%; and Languages, Literature and Culture at 10.2% | |
|  | | Compared to 2016/17, there are 26 fewer students at level 3 |
|  | | Compared to 2016/17, there are 29 fewer White students participating |

In addition:

* 98.6% of students met the condition of funding for English and maths
* 1.4% of students are classed as having high needs

|  |
| --- |
| **16-18 Apprenticeship Participation Summary** |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| university-01 | In 2017/18, Wyre residents aged 16-18 started apprenticeship provision at 54 providers. The main providers being accessed are Blackpool and the Fylde College at 26.9%, NLTG at 6.7% and Preston's College at 6.3% | |
|  |  | |
| sort-up-or-sort-down-couple-of-arrows-01 | The main change to where apprenticeships are being accessed is 10 fewer starts at Training 2000 Ltd | |
|  |  | |
| classmates-01 | 62.1% of apprenticeship starts are male and 37.9% are female; starts have reduced for both male and female apprentices by 40 and 19 respectively | |
|  |  | |
| C:\Users\srawsthorne002\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\Temporary Internet Files\Content.Word\teamwork-01.png | 26.9% of apprenticeship starts are aged 16, 29.6% are aged 17 and 43.5% are aged 18; starts by 16 and 17 year olds have reduced by 36 and 17 respectively | |
|  |  | |
| medical-history-01 | 13.4% of apprenticeship starts consider themselves to have a learning difficulty and/or disability and/or health problem | |
|  |  | |
| microscope-01 | The main sectors being accessed are Engineering and Manufacturing at 24.9%; Business, Admin and Law at 21.7%; and Health, Public Services and Care at 16.2% | |
|  | | Compared to 2016/17, there are 58 fewer starts at Intermediate level and 10 fewer at Advanced level |
|  | | Compared to 2016/17, there are 59 fewer starts by White apprentices |